
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

February 4, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on February 4, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present, except Rep. Cohen who 
was absent for the first part of the meeting. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 415 - Violation of Consumer Protection Law to 
Charge Hore Than Medicare Rates, sponsored by Rep. Harry 
Fritz, House District 56, Missoula. Rep. Fritz stated that 
the bill provides that it would be a violation of the 
Montana Consumer Protection Act for a health care provider 
to charge a medicare patient more than the rate approved for 
payment for the applicable treatment under the federal 
medicare program. 

PROPONENTS 

Doug Campbell, Missoula. Mr. Campbell submitted written 
testimony. Exhibit No.1. 

Elsie Fox, Miles City. Ms. Fox submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No.2. 

Don Judge, representing the Hontana State AFL-CIO. Mr. 
Judge stated upon reaching retirement many are no longer 
eligible for group medical bene fi ts and must attempt to 
purchase adequate coverage and or become part of the na­
tion's medicare systems. He said the best the legislature 
can do about those recent deductions is to encourage Con­
gress to reverse the trend and extend the protections of 
medicare, and something could be done in stretching the 
current medicare coverage as far as possible in Montana. He 
added one of the problems with the system is it does not 
meet the demands of many of the medical providers including 
those in Montana in its current reimbursement formula; this 
forces the senior citizens to forego needed medical care or 
to come up with the difference. He said something must be 
done for these individuals and an appropriate way is to 
approach Congress, united in suggesting that they increase 
the medicare reimbursement formula. 

Robert Van Der Vere, Helena. Mr. Van Der Vere stated that 
he and his wife are on medicare, and sometimes they have the 
money to pay for their medical care, but he doesn't want to 
be taken advantage of. 
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Vincent Van Aken, Livingston. Mr. Van Aken submitted signed 
petitions. Exhibit - Petitions. 

Earl Reilly, Montana Senior Citizens Association, submitted 
written testimony. Exhibit No.3. 

Lowell Rasmussen, Plentywood , submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No.4. 

Tom Ryan, President of Golden Nugget Chapter of Montana 
Senior Citizens Association, Helena. Mr. Ryan stated he has 
done a lot of research and supports the bill. 

LeRoy Keilman, President of State Federation of National 
Association of Retired Federal Employees, submitted written 
testimony. Exhibit No.5. 

Elsie Latham, Montana Senior Citizens Association, submitted 
written testimony. Exhibit No.6. 

Molly Munro, representing American Association of Retired 
Persons, submitted written testimony. Exhibit No.7. 

Jerry Light, Belgrade, submitted written testimony. Exhibit 
No.8. 

OPPONENTS 

Jerry Loendorf, representing -the Montana Medical Associa­
tion. Mr. Loendorf gave an example of a comparison of the 
amount of a medical bill, and the amount paid by medicare. 
He stated that the doctor has a number of options, depending 
on whether he is a participating physician or a nonpartici­
pating physician. He commented that a participating 
physician is a physician who, in 1984, pursuant to a change 
in the medicare law in Congress, signed an agreement with 
Secretary of Health and Human Services to accept the assign­
ment. For example, he said, he would accept the $60 in all 
cases; Medicare would pay him the $48 and he could bill the 
patient for the additional $12. He explained that if the 
physician elected not to sign that agreement, the law 
remains the same for him, except his fees for medicare 
patients were frozen at the rates he was charging in 1984 
which were based on prior years' data. That physician has 
the option to accept the assignments the same as the person 
in the program, he added, but he is not required to; or he 
can bill the patient for the full amount in which case 
medicare pays its $40 to the patient and not to the physi­
cian, and the doctor is entitled to collect the entire 
amount from the patient. 

Mr. Loendorf stated that we shouldn' t rely solely on the 
health care providers to provide for the medical needy, that 
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is an obligation of all of us, and the solution to it is 
that Congress reverse its appropriations and put money into 
rather than take it" out of the medicare program and some 
adjustment be made so that more is applied to the medical 
needy and less applied to those who are able to pay. 

Dr. Ron Loge, practicing internist, Dillon, submitted 
written testimony. Exhibit No.9. 

Dr. Van Kirke Nelson, President of Montana Medical Associa­
tion, and physician practicing obstetrics and gynecology, 
Kalispell. Dr. Nelson submitted written testimony. Exhibit 
No. 10. 

Dr. Marcus Johnson, practicing physician, Choteau. Dr. 
Johnson stated that he opposed this bill. 

Bonnie Tippy, representing Chiropractic Association. Ms. 
Tippy stated they opposed this bill. 

Dr. Jack Molloy, representing Cascade County Medical 
Association, Great Falls. Dr. Molloy stated they opposed 
this bill. 

Dr. Jack Millery, practicing internist, Great Falls. Dr. 
Millery stated he opposed this bill. 

Phil Strope, Opticians Association, 
written testimony. Exhibit No. 11. 

Dr. Robert Hurd, 
written testimony. 

Dr. Hewes Agnew, 
written testimony. 

Billings Clinic, 
Exhibit No. 12. 

Billings Clinic, 
Exhibit No. 13. 

Helena, submitted 

Billings, submitted 

Billings, submitted 

Dr. Richard Schultz, Optician, Helena, submitted written 
testimony. Exhibt No. 14. 

Dr. Loren McKerrow, practicing physician, Helena, submitted 
written testimony. Exhibit No. 15. 

Dr. John McMahon, 
written testimony. 

practicing physician, 
Exhibit No. 16. 

Helena, submitted 

Forrest Hodges, member MSCA, submitted written testimony. 
Exhibit No. 17. 

Dr. William Nichols, member 
Internal Medicine, Missoula, 
Exhibit No. 18. 

of the American 
submitted written 

Society of 
testimony. 
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Dr. Stephen Speckart, Missoula Medical Oncology, Missoula, 
submitted written testimony. Exhibit No. 19. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Swysgood asked Dr. Lo~e if this bill was enacted, would 
he feel that it would put an increase, a financial burden, 
on people under 65. Dr. Loge responded that there is no 
question that it would ultimately lead to that, because of 
the restraints on the fees that would be paid by all medi­
care recipients all across the board. He said that 67% of 
all claims submitted to medicare nationwide are taken on 
assignment, which means that the remaining 32% of the claims 
are paid on usual customary fees, and that difference means 
the survival of many doctors' practices. He added without 
that there would have to be cost shifting because of the in­
creasing rate of overhead costs, that are much greater than 
inflation on a year by year basis for physicians. 

Rep. Swysgood asked if he thinks the possibility could exist 
that some individuals that are over 65 years of age who are 
receiving medicare might not be taken care of, because the 
cost to the physician administering the program might be 
prohibitive tq him, and he could not see all the patients 
that would require attention. Dr. Loge responded that that 
would be a major concern. He said such a system may restrict 
the amount of time that he may spend with senior citizens; 
may restrict them in being able to see new medicare pa­
tients, and in rural areas, where there is a limited number 
of physicians with a restriction on the time they have, 
there will be an access problem for senior citizens to see 
their physicians. 

Rep. Swysgood asked if some physicians presently offer a 
discount to senior citizens. Dr. Loge responded they do. 
In Dillon, for example, he said, all the physicians offer a 
$2 discount for payment at time of service, which is in 
addition to the discount rates that the medicare rates are 
frozen at. 

Rep. Simon asked Rep. Fritz, if the bill were to pass, would 
the reimbursement to the physician, when treating anyone on 
medicare, be only the amount authorized by medicare. Rep. 
Fritz responded that was correct. 

Rep. Simon asked what about the patient that was capable of 
paying their bill beyond what medicare pays, why not allow 
or require them to make that payment. Rep. Fritz responded 
that was the egalitarian problem of who was going to give 
that means test. 

Rep. Simon asked if we don't require anybody that is on 
medicare to pay anymore than just what medicare pays, then 
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the cost of health care is shifted to those under 65 years 
of age. Rep. Fritz responded that was what the physicians 
have told him, and that would be true if medicare payments 
are below the going rate. 

Rep. Brandewie asked Dr. Nelson if he could tell him if this 
would have a detrimental effect on small practices in rural 
towns across the state such as Bigfork, and effect their 
ability to continue. Dr. Nelson responded that there is no 
question that in small, rural communi ties, the costs of 
doing practice has to be shifted somewhere. 

Rep. Brandewie said that Rep. Fritz suggested that a doctor 
making a decision of whether a patient could afford to pay 
or not was an egalitarian solution, but with this legisla­
tion, it is determining that all doctors could afford to 
absorb this loss, and he asked Rep. Fritz to comment on 
that. Rep. Fritz responded that if the medicare payments 
are less than the doctors' rates, it is a loss, and is an 
egalitarian solution. 

Rep. Hansen asked Mr. Loendorf that in the chart he showed 
why was there a discrepancy in the amount of payment for a 
procedure that those using medicare had prescribed and what 
the doctor had determined was a fair price. Mr. Loendorf 
responded that medicare doesn't attempt to determine what a 
fair price is, they are constrained by the amount of their 
appropriation and the projected medicare population in 
allocating that money. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Fritz stated that this is a question of public policy 
that needs to be addressed both in the state and in the 
nation. He quoted from a recent writer on the subject, 
saying that cost controls are essential. He said why 
shouldn't the government like any sensible customer use its 
market power to hold prices down, and that the essential 
reform is to require doctors who want medicare patients to 
accept medicare prices. He added that the concerns of both 
sides are legitimate, but the problems of senior citizens 
with respect to medical costs, particularly of the low 
income senior citizens, are re'al and pressing, and this 
issue demands resolution. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 426'- Revise Government Insurance, sponsored 
by Rep. Bud Campbell, House District No. 48, Deer Lodge. 
Rep. Campbell stated that the purpose of section 1 of this 
bill is to exempt from additional regulation by the Insur­
ance Commissioner those programs established by statute and 
administered by another agency of state government. He said 
the programs that are excluded are the employees' self 
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insurance and the state fund programs administered by the 
workers compensation division; the state employees group, 
the insurance program run by the Department of Administra­
tion and the state's self insured insurance reserve fund 
administered by the tort claims division by the Department 
of Administration. He added that section 2 of the bill 
amends existing definition of insurance to include insured 
programs developed by political subdivisions which would be 
insurance programs organized by cities, counties, and school 
districts. 

PROPONENTS 

Roger Throssell, Chief Legal Counsel, State Auditor's 
Office. Mr. Throssell stated this bill is an attempt to 
clarify legislators' intention as to the regulation of the 
various governmental insurance programs. He commented the 
main purpose of the bill is to bring the various programs 
that have been developed within the last year or two by the 
political subdivisions, the cities, counties and the school 
districts under the regulation of the Insurance Commission­
er. He said the concern is that there is nothing in the 
code directing how these programs are to be formed; there is 
nothing directing those political subdivisions or the 
Insurance Commissioner what criteria is to be used in the 
development of those programs, and for that purpose the 
State Auditor has asked that this bill be introduced to have 
the legislature address these questions. Exhibit No. 21. 

Glen Drake, representing American Insurance Association. 
Mr. Drake stated that they support this bill for the reasons 
given by Mr. Throssell. They believe without this bill 
these governmental organizations that they speak of would be 
totally unregulated. He said, however, they have a concern 
that these associations would automatically become members 
of the guarantee insurance fund, which is a fund created by 
all the participating insurers and provides that if one goes 
insolvent the others pay the bills, but they might not have 
an incentive to remain solvent. He is asking that the 
committee form a subcommittee to review the problems with 
the guarantee fund. 

Chairman Kitselman stated he is referring House Bill No. 426 
to a subcommittee of Rep. Glaser, Rep. Thomas, and Rep. 
Pavlovich, with Rep. Glaser as chairman. 

Roger McGlenn, Executive Director, Independent Insurance 
Agents Association of Montana. Mr. McGlenn stated that 
without this legislation there would be no regUlatory 
control over these programs for the protection of citizens. 
He said they are not testifying from a competitive advantage 
or competitive position. 
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Bonnie Tippy, Alliance of American Insurers. Ms. Tippy 
stated they support the bill, but they also fee 1 that the 
situation with the guarantee insurance fund should be looked 
at by a sUbcommittee. 

OPPONENTS 

Alec Hanson, Montana League of Cities and Towns. Mr. Hanson 
stated they were forced to get into the insurance business 
by circumstances to provide an alternative to the commercial 
market. He said they were compelled to form an insurance 
program to provide adequate insurance coverage at the lowest 
possible cost with participation in their program restrict­
ed to cities. They are concerned that with this bill the 
cost of regulation would increase the cost of premiums to 
their members, that their program provided by the cities, 
for the citie~, without profit or without marketing to the 
general public, could be taxed. He said if the program is 
taxed, the amount of the tax will go directly on the cost of 
the insurance premium and then to the cost to the cities and 
down to the taxpayers of the state. He added they do not 
object to some reasonable reporting requirement, but to 
being treated as a commercial insurance company when all 
they are attempting to do is provide an alternative for 
cities and town financed by tax dollars. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked why the State Auditor doesn't want ~o 
regulate the state employees group health insurance when 
they are building a big trust fund and are cutting benefits. 
Mr. Throssell stated that currently, the existing law and 
the legislature in the act creating the state employees 
group insurance program, has already exempted the program 
from Title 33 and they do not wish to change that. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Campbell made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 439 - Codifying Laws On Risk Retention Groups 
and Purchasing Groups, Rep. Edward Grady, House District No. 
47, Helena. Rep. Grady stated that this bill involves risk 
retention and purchasing groups. 

PROPONENTS 

Kathy Irigoin, State Auditor's Office. Ms. Irigoin stated 
that this bill would implement the 1986 federal act and 
clarify the laws with which risk retention ,groups and 
purchasing groups will have to comply with when operating in 
Montana. She distributed a fact sheet on the Liability Risk 
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Retention Act of 1986 and a list of amendments, and ex­
plained that when the bill was introduced there were several 
errors, and the amendments implement the corrections. 
Exhibit Nos. 22 and 23. 

Roger McGlenn, Executive Director, Independent Insurance 
Agents Association in Montana. Mr. McGlenn stated that they 
support this bill for the protection of the Montana insur­
ance consumer, and without a bill like this there is no 
regulation of these programs for that protection. He said 
that many of these risk retention programs may involve 
independent insurance agents, and vital information is 
needed on financial solvency and other matters from the 
Insurance Department and the National Association of Insur­
ance Commissioners to protect clients and the agents in 
representing their clientele. 

Glen Drake, representing the American Insurance Association. 
Mr. Drake stated that this was good legislation and also 
model legislation adopted by a national organization of 
commissioners. 

Bonnie Tippy, representing the Alliance of American Insur­
ers. Ms. Tippy stated that they support the bill. 

Rep. Joan Miles, Helena. Rep. Miles stated that the bill 
was proposed by the Insurance Commissioner's Department, and 
was reviewed in the interim committee on insurance and 
liability problems, and is a concept that they support. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Swysgood asked Rep. Miles, as a member of the commit­
tee, if she has had a chance to review the amendments. Rep. 
Miles responded she had not seen the amendments; the interim 
committee supported the concept of repealing the anti­
grouping laws so that there could be more availability of 
group insurance which helps bring down insurance rates. 

Rep. Swysgood asked if Mr. McGlenn had reviewed the amend­
ments. Mr. ~cGlenn replied they have discussed the amend­
ments with the Insurance Department and would support them. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Grady stated this is a very important bill because they 
are seeing an increase in the amount of this to the people 
that are trying to get insurance. 
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HOUSE BILL NO. 433 Generally Revise Insurance Laws, 
sponsored by Rep. Jack Sands, House District No. 90, Bill­
ings. Rep. Sands stated that this was a housekeeping bill 
with minor editing in the act, and explained the changes. 

PROPONENTS 

Kath¥ Irigoin, State Auditor's Office. Ms. Irigoin stated 
that it was left unclear what a motor vehicle liability 
policy means in the bill, so the amendment is intended to 
add a definition of motor vehicle liability policy to the 
bill. She said because the bill is intended to clean up the 
irregularities in the act, the State Auditor's Office 
supports the bill. Exhibit No. 24. 

Randy Gray, representing State Farm Insurance Companies and 
the National Association of Independent Insurers. Mr. Gray 
stated they support this bill which clears up some technical 
problems with the insurance code, and the amendment proposed 
by Kathy Irigoin. He proposed one additional amendment 
which provides a definition in the Montana Insurance Code 
for uninsured motor vehicles, since there is no definition 
in the codes. Exhibit No. 25. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked if this bill is considered clean up lan­
guage, why is an extension of authority needed. Ms. Irigoin 
responded that they have added 1. definition and if they 
needed to implement any rules to explain the definitions 
further, the Legislative Council suggested that the exten­
sion of authority be included. 

Rep. Glaser asked Rep. Sands to explain the term "mainten­
ance" in the proposed amendment by Randy Gray, that lists 
three key words, ownership, maintenance, and use. Rep. 
Sands explained that they are trying to make it clear that 
it doesn't matter whether there is insurance for the car, or 
for the person, as long as there is insurance to cover the 
vehicle, and that it is not a situation where uninsured 
coverage would take place. He said this amendment makes it 
clear that no matter what the situation is, if there is 
insurance that covers the accident that meets the minimum 
standards for liability insurance, that insurance is ade­
quate. Mr. Verdon explained that maintenance is in the 
listing section, and refers back to the language in existing 
sections that are being amended. 

Rep. Brandewie asked if 
ment by Mr. Gray. Ms. 
the amendment because 
defined anywhere in the 

Ms. Trigoin had reviewed the amend­
Irigoin responded that they support 
it is true that that term is not 
insurance code. 
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'CLOSING 

Rep. Sands made no further commE~nts. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 440 Disapprove Insurance Policy With 
"Defense Costs Within Limits" Provisions, sponsored by Rep. 
Edward Grady, House District No. 47, Helena. Rep. Grady 
stated this is a "defense costs within limits" piece of 
legislation, and that Tanya Ask would address the bill. 

PROPONENTS 

Tanya Ask, Montana Insurance Department, State Auditor's 
Office. Ms. Ask stated that defense costs within limits is 
the concept that has corne up because of the insurance 
industry's attempt to implement a new commercial general 
liability program. She said that under defense within 
limits, it becomes a cost transference to the consumer, and 
is something that is not supported by the majority of 
Insurance Commissioners in the U.S., and the State Auditor's 
office would not want defense costs wi thin limits for the 
protection of policy holders in this state. Exhibit No. 26. 

Roger McGlenn, Executive Director, Independent Insurance 
Agents Association of Montana. Mr. McGlenn stated that they 
support the bill, and agree with the need to contain the 
explosion of defense costs, however, the National Associa­
tion and Commerc ial Lines Cornmi ttee, on which there is a 
representative from Montana, rejects the concepts of defense 
costs being included with the limits of coverage in a 
liability policy. They believe defense costs within policy 
limi ts is not in the consumer's best interest, and would 
reduce indemnity coverages available by reducing the policy 
limi ts by the cost of defense; and in a complex claim, 
policy limits could be exhausted in defense costs, and other 
legal costs with no indemnity protection left over after the 
litigation, and thereby no coverage for the consumer. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll stated that we have been hearing for two years 
about claims and attorneys causing all the problems with the 
insurance industry, and it. seemed to him that maybe the 
defense attorneys are the ones causing the problems. Ms. 
Ask responded that may be a problem, but they want to make 
sure that if there is a defense cost, that the consumer 
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would not be out the protection that he purchased coverage 
for. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Grady made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 441 Pro Rata Cancellation of Financed 
Insurance Policy, sponsored by Rep. Edward Grady, House 
District No. 47, Helena. Rep. Grady stated this bill 
address . prorated cancellation of a financed insurance 
contract, and that Tanya Ask would address this bill. 

PROPONENTS 

Tanya Ask, Montana Insurance Department. Ms. Ask stated 
that this bill deals with pro-rata cancellation of a finance 
contract. She pointed out that frequently in purchasing 
commercial liability coverage, especially for smaller 
business, the premium is a huge portion of a business 
budget, and a lot of times those smaller businesses do 
premium finance for a loan to pay their insurance premium. 
She said this bill provides that any cancellation of that 
insurance for non-payment of the premium by the individual, 
which would be a payment to the premium finance company, is 
done on a pro rata basis so the insured only pays for the 
coverage that was actually received. Exhibit No. 27. 

Linda Dry, representing the Montana Premium Finance Indus­
try. Ms. Dry stated that they serve the average insured 
persons who do not have the cash flow to pay their gross 
premium in one lump sum. She said they advance the premium 
to the insured who pays the loan on an installment basis. 
She commented that premium financing benefits the insurance 
companies; they get their money so they can invest it, and 
don't have the expenses invoicing it out. She stated if 
the insurance company does invoice out on an installment 
basis and cancels for nonpay, they do it on a pro-rata 
cancellation, and the Premium Finance Industry gives the 
same treatment as the company. 

OPPONENTS 

Randy Gray, representing the State Farm Insurance Company 
and the National Association of Independent Insurers. Mr. 
Gray stated that he does not classify himself as an oppo­
nent; but has an amendment that he is proposing. He said 
the purpose of this amendment is to provide that a company 
may refund a premium on other than a pro-rata basis up 
through the initial term of the contract, and once an 
insurance contract has reached its initial term, if a person 
wishes to cancel their insurance, then they would be 
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entitled to a pro-rata refund of their premium. He added 
the only purpose of the amendment is to encourage purchasers 
of vehicles to comply with the financial responsibility laws 
and have insurance on their vehicles rather than cashing in 
on their insurance premiums two days after they have paid 
them. Exhibit No. 28. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Swysgood commented to Mr. Gray that the insert, "after 
its initial term", in the amendment, needs clarification of 
what an initial term is and whose declared discretion it was 
to implement this. Mr. Gray responded the initial term 
would be determined by the insurance contract for his 
purchasers and the insured purchaser would have the initial 
term on the contract itself. 

Rep. Swysgood asked if that was the case, wasn't that what 
they were doing now. Mr. Gray responded that if the bill 
was enacted with the proposed amendment, it would require 
the companies give a pro-rata refund, after the initial 
term; but up to initial term, the company could do whatever 
the policy is currently practicing. He said a vast majority 
of the companies are doing pro-rata refunds. 

Rep. Wallin asked when a pro-rata refund was demanded on the 
policy, and attached to the premium was a commission to the 
salesmen who generated the policy, would his commission be 
charged back to that pro-rata base. Chairman Kitselman 
responded that usually they get charged back. 

Rep. Simon asked Ms. Ask to comment on Mr. Gray's proposed 
amendment. Ms. Ask responded that the proposed amendment as 
written will do more harm than good, because it will apply 
to all premium finance contracts. She said if it was 
limited to personal auto that might be a valid considera­
tion, but as written, it would apply to everything, and that 
would then mean during the initial term of a commercial 
coverage if that policy was cancelled for nonpayment, the 
company could still continue to short rate the initial firm. 

Mr. Gray commented that to address the concern that the 
insurance industry in auto liability have, they could 
further revise this amendment. He said instead of "insert", 
they could substitute language that says, "after its initial 
term for automobile liability policies", it would then limit 
its application to the area of concerns they have and would 
require pro rata refund on all lines of insurance. 

Chairman Kitselman asked Mr. Gray if he wanted liability 
only, or compensation and collision also. Mr. Gray respond­
ed they would prefer that it apply to all; what they are 
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trying to avoid is letting people convert a loan into cash 
and avoid the liability requirement of the Montana law. 

Chairman Ki tse lman . asked if the proper language could be, 
"personal auto policy". Mr. Gray stated that would be 
satisfactory. 

Rep. Driscoll asked Ms. Dry, if in the agreement between the 
finance company and the person buying the premium financing, 
is there something included in the contract to stop them 
from canceling. Ms. Dry stated that if they request 
cancellation for nonpayment, the return premium is assigned 
to the finance company to payoff the balance of the loan, 
so they intercept that return premium to pay the balance, 
and any overage goes to the insured. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Grady stated that he hopes that a subcommittee be 
formed to work with the Insurance Commissioner's office to 
work on the problems with the amendment. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 414 - Immunity for Disseminating Information 
or Report on Insurance Fraud, sponsored by Rep. Ron Miller, 
House District No. 34, Great Falls. Rep. Miller stated that 
this bill provides immunity from liability to persons that 
furnish information to the Commissioner of Insurance about 
any known or suspected fraudulent insurance or reinsurance 
transaction, and to the Commissioner 0 f Insurance and her 
employees who disseminate official investigative reports 
relating to insurance or reinsurance fraud. He commented 
that the purpose of this bill is to facilitate sharing 
investigative reports among states and to encourage persons 
harmed by insurance or reinsurance fraud to notify the 
appropriate authorities about any known or suspected fraudu­
lent insurance or reinsurance transaction. Exhibit No. 29. 

PROPONENTS 

Andrea Bennett, State Auditor and Commissioner of Insurance. 
Ms. Bennett stated that this bill is the number one bill of 
the National Association of Insurance Commissioners. She 
said this bill provides immunity from civil liabilities such 
as libel or slander to persons involved in the investiga­
tions of insurance fraud, both private individuals who 
provide information relating to insurance violations, and 
the Commissioner and her staff who disseminate investigative 
reports to other states or law enforcement authorities. 
She commented that at the latest meeting of the NAIC, 
members agreed that seeking this legislation would greatly 
aid their efforts to provide adequate consumer protection to 
the consumers of the state. If the Department is to provide 
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protection for its consumers and make a united effort to 
weed out undesirable elements of the insurance profession, 
she said, this legislation is necessarv. She added that 
allegations of serious violations can - not be adequately 
investigated and residents of this state can not obtain the 
information they may need to make business decisions without 
the benefit of this bill. 

Randy Gray, representing State Farm Insurance Company, and 
NAIl, and by proxy for Glen Drake on behalf of AlA. They 
all support this bill strongly and believe that this bill is 
critical to allowing the Commissioner to accomplish her 
responsibilities and in insuring that the consumers of 
insurance services aren't being taken advantage of in 
Montana. 

Bonnie Tippy, Alliance of American Insurers. 
stated that they support this bill. 

Ms. Tippy 

Rep. Les Kitselman, House District No. 95, Billings. 
Kitselman stated that he supports this bill. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

None. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Grady made no further comments. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION - February 4, 1987 - 10:15 a.m. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 414 

Rep. 

Rep. Pavlovich moved that House Bill No. 414 DO PASS. The 
motion carried with Rep. Cohen being absent. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 441 

Rep. Thomas moved that House Bill No. 441 DO PASS. The 
motion carried with Rep. Cohen being absent. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 440 

Rep. Thomas moved that House Bill No. 440 DO PASS. The 
motion carried with Rep. Cohen being absent. 
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ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 433 

Rep. Swysgood moved that House Bill No. 433 DO PASS. 

Rep. Swysgood moved amendments as 
carried with Rep. Driscoll opposed 
absent. 

proposed. 
and Rep. 

The motion 
Cohen being 

Rep. Swysgood moved that House Bill No. 433 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried with Rep. Driscoll opposed and 
Rep. Cohen being absent. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 439 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 439 DO PASS. 

Rep. Brandewie moved the amendments proposed by the State 
Auditor. The motion carried with Rep. Cohen being absent. 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 439 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried with Rep. Cohen being absent. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 426 

Chairman Kitselman referred House Bill No. 426 to a subcom­
mittee composed of Rep. Glaser, Rep. Thomas, and Rep. 
Pavlovich, with Rep. Glaser as chairman. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 415 

Rep. McCormick moved that House Bill No. 415 DO PASS. 

DISCUSSION 

Rep. Swysgood stated there were many problems with this 
bill. He said in the testimony given it was stated that 
there would be financial impacts on age groups under 65, 
the difficulty the physicians in the smaller rural areas 
would have, and the misconception on the part of the elderly 
as to what exactly this bill does. He said there should be 
some clarification on these problems. 

Rep. Hansen stated that there was a lot of misconceptions 
with this bill on both sides. She said the elderly people 
that worked on the bill understand how medicaid works, and 
she talked to some physicians that understand; but the rest 
of the people she 'talked to don't understand. She stated 
that this could be ignored and tabled, but she would like to 
see· it on the House floor for a full discussion, because 
this issue would not disappear, and should be resolved. 

Rep. Bachini stated that there are problems, but the prob­
lems are back in Washington with the method of funding; 
there is no real equalization the way it is structured. He 
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said he would like to see a resolution or message sent to 
Washington to get medicare straighten out. 

Rep. Pavlovich stated that the bill should be out on the 
House floor so that everybody can discuss it. He said the 
senior citizens that were at the hearing did not have much 
of a chance to testify because they had such a short hear­
ing. He said he agreed with Rep. Bachini that there was a 
problem in Washington, and possibly a resolution would be 
desirable, but he would prefer to see the bill on the House 
floor. 

Rep. Simon stated that he is disturbed by the bill from the 
standpoint that it seems to draw an equation between senior 
citizens and low income. He said it assumes that every 
senior citizen is a low income person and that is simply not 
the case. He said this bill shifts the cost from the senior 
citizens to younger people in the society, and does not 
address in any way whether the person is capable of paying 
their own bills; there are many senior citizens who are 
capable of paying their own bills, and they should. 

Rep. Brandewie stated he doesn't think the bill should be 
passed on to the House floor and waste time there, even 
though it is important that it be discussed. He agrees with 
Rep. Bachini that there should be a resolution. He said it 
is not the state legislature's place to determine that the 
doctors are all doing well; some may be, but in some cases 
such as Bigfork, they are fortunate to have a doctor, who is 
not making a lot of money, but wants to stay there. He 
said if the doctor could not stay in the area, this would 
have a detrimental effect on the senior citizens in the 
area, and the nursing horne in the area that didn't have a 
doctor until this doctor carne. He said he sympathizes with 
the senior citizens, but this is not the way to help them. 

Rep. Bachini stated that there is a law suit in Massachu­
setts, and that if Montana was to act on this bill the way 
it is, he understands that this state could be subject to a 
law suit. He said the doctors agree that there needs to be 
some changes made, but those changes have to be made on a 
separate level. 

Rep. Driscoll stated that that this bill should be discussed 
on the House floor. 

Rep. Glaser stated' that the quality of care has not been 
discussed for these people, if such a system went into 
effect, there would be a dual system, and he said this bill 
could possibly be dangerous. He suggested that the commit­
tee draft a committee resolution to address the issues of 
this to the Congress of the United States. 



Business and Labor committee 
February 4, 1987 
Page 17 

Rep. Swysgood stated that he agrees with Rep. Bachini and 
Brandewie. He said the doctor who testified from his 
district, Dr. Loge, is very respected by all the people in 
the community and provides excellent health care services 
for the elderly in his district. He said the people from 
his district called him and asked him to withdraw the 
petitions of support for this bill that were sent from the 
people of the city of Dillon and Beaverhead County. He 
collected those petitions. 

Rep. Wallin stated that he agrees with Rep. Bachini that 
the doctors in this particular case are being put in the 
position of being at the mercy of the federal government. 
He said this was severe legislation, and wanted to see what 
happened in the Massachusetts law suit, where they refuse to 
handle patients under medicare. 

Rep. Hansen stated that she wanted to address the $100 fee 
that the doctor charges. She said the doctor would get $48 
of that, but the patient would have to pay 51% of that; he 
is only supposed to have to pay 80%, but when the doctor 
charges $40 more then the medicare assignm~nt, then that 
patient has to pay that. She commented that there is 
unfairness to the patient too, when he believes that he is 
going to pay 80%, but in fact has to pay the major portion 
of the fee, and that is what has made the senior citizens so 
angry. Also, she added, the 80% payment that the doctor 
receives is a guaranteed payment, and if the doctors have a 
lot of patients that aren't paying their fees, they are 
still guaranteed the 80%, so the doctor is not going to lose 
the $100, he is going to at least get the $48. She said she 
doesn't understand why the doctors feel that the assignment 
given to them is so out of line, because it is not done by 
the national basis but by the area, the average income and 
the average prices charged are taken into consideration. 

Rep. Smith stated that the problem with the bill is that it 
addresses age, and does not address the ability to pay. He 
said there are lots of people who are over 65 that are a lot 
better able to pay a portion of their bill than some young 
person that is raising a family, and on that basis he would 
have to vote against this. 

Rep. Cohen stated that one of the things that bothered him 
about the hearing is that the doctors gave them misleading 
information .. He commented that the doctor that gave them a 
copy of his check for $99,000 for insurance for three 
doctors, and showed infant mortality rate charts, delivered 
babies, which has nothing to do with medicare. He said he 
would like to see a program that has a test of means, and 
that this medicare program was established to run under the 
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social security program, and like social security, everyone 
is paying in and should get benefits from it. He added that 
if it was decided that medicare should have a test of means, 
and only give it to the needy, would it be decided that 
social security should have a test of means and only go to 
the needy; those are major decisions that go beyond the 
scope of this committee at this time and they don't have the 
resources to look into that matter. He said it is important 
to get this bill on the floor and give it a good discussion. 

Rep. Bachini stated that he disagrees with Rep. Cohen, the 
doctors did not complain to hi.m, the doctors that he con­
ferred with are telling him that there is a problem with the 
system and it is not here but in Washington D. C .. He said 
that is what has to be corrected, and shouldn't be done only 
on the state level. 

Rep. Hansen st'ated there was one misconception that should 
be cleared up, this bill does not address age, it addresses 
medicare, and there are patients on medicare who are not 65. 
She said the majority are over 65, but there are lots of 
patients that are paid by medicare and some children. 

Rep. Glaser stated the bill doesn't address medicaid, and 
medicaid and medicare go hand in hand. He said with this, 
medicaid would go to the individual and not to the provider, 
and state money being provided for health care might go to 
an individual for some other purpose. 

Rep. Swysgood moved a substi tut:e motion that House Bill No. 
415 be TABLED. The motion carried with a roll call vote of 
12 to 6. Roll Call Vote No.1. 

Rep. Glaser moved that the corr~ittee be allowed to draft a 
committee resolution to address the issues that are in House 
Bill No. 415. The motion carried with a roll call vote of 
15 to 3. Roll Call Vote No.2. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 249 

Chairman Kitselman moved that House Bill No. 249 DO PASS. 

Chairman Kitselman moved the proposed amendments. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

Rep. Driscol·l moved an amendment to insert a new section 
with an effective date of July 1 on all contracts and 
insurance policies issued in effect on July 1, and all 
policies issued after July 1. The motion carried unanimous­
ly. 
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Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 249 DO PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion carried unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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GATE J- 4 
HB 4 L'C;-

My name is Doug Campbell from t-lissoula and I am here to speak in support 

of HB 415. I am also a state board member of Montana Senior Citizens Associntion 

, whose sane 70CJJ members ma-ie this legi51ation their top priority at our state 

convention last September. We are pleas~d that Representative Harry Fritz has 

consented to be the chief sponsor of our bill. 

HB 415 is a short and uncomplicated bill and I will endeavor to r.Jak~ my 

testimony the same. I ,night add th-~t this bill will not cost the state any 

money. I would like to give you some ~ackground us to what brought about the 

establishing of the Medi.care aSSignMent program in 1984. From the time the 

Medicare prcgram b.egan operating in 1965 it was pretty much an open ended 

program of charged and ~yments. ~~dicare providers billed and Medicare paid, 

almost without question. By the ea~ly 1980's it became appdrent that unless 

something was done to curb the constantly spiraling costs, the Medicare fund would 

soon be bankrupt. Between 1975 and 1985 physicians prices rose at an axmual 

rate of 8% Rbove inflation and during the five-year period 1979-1983 th~ir 

prices for Medicare pat~ents increased at an annual average rate of 20.6% 

In 1983 Medicare put ~nto operation its DRG system uf payments to hospitals 

which established set tees for the '.'arious hospj tal procedures. In 1984 

Medicare put a freeze our physicians' charges for Medicare patients and formed 

~ the Medicare aSSignment program. Tius establishes an appruved reasonab12 

fee for services d physidan providt>s fur Medicare patients. Of that amount 

Medicare pays 80% and t he patient i~.1 responsible for the 20% balance. 

All that HB 415 does is require that all health providers in Montana 

who provide 3ervices to Medicare re(:ipients accept Medicare' s reasonable rates 

as their full charge. No provider ran be compelled to service anyone unuer 

Medicare because vf thi;:; hill. There are many low-iilcome seniors who carmot 

afford supplemental insurance and to whom just paying the 20% of the reasonable 

fee is a considerable burden. To ask t:hem to pay more is unconscionable. One of 

the greatest fears of the elderly i."' not being able to afford adequate health 

care. This is why we believe this fO be a reasonahle bill. It would show 

that Montana cares about affordabl~ health care for its elderly. Massachusetts 

passed similar legislation and a number of other states are considering like 

plans. 

There is much talk these days about the need to curtail constantly spiralline 

health costs. We feel this is one step in the right direction. We urge favorable 

action on this bill. 

-! 

... 



DATL--E ____ / __ 

HB -/ I ,:;-
I am from M:iles City and I wish to speak for Medicare Assignment -- HB 415. 

We are in a different situati0n in Miles City because we have had Medica=e 

Assignment for low-income senior citizens for almost 3 years. Then, beginning 

'January 1 of this year, the doctor~ in Miles City voluntarily agreed to accepL 

Medicare Assignment for all Medicare patients regardless of income. 

Our Miles City program for Medicar.e Assignment for low-income persons WRS 

administered by a committee of sen~cr citizens. We learned first hand about 

the cose of health care .:mel what r::trdships it works on low-income persons. In 

1985 there were 27 mill:on in the Ullited States thRt were 61 years and older. 

3~ million of those were below the poverty level or 12%. Let's get down 

to Eastern Montana and C1lster County, my county. Of the over 60 population 

16% are low income -- tt~t's 320 persons· in our county. There are almost 

2,000 in the 17 counties of Easteln Montana are low-income and most of these 

are elderly women who live alone. Getting Medicare Assignment will help 

these women. 

Medium and low-inc~me senior r.itizens need help. The prices we have 

to pay for pr.escription drugs is R t:candal. Many need hieh blood pressure 

pills, not to speak of h~art and arthritis medicine. We found in our 

interviewing senior citizens in Miles City that some pay $100 a month for 

medication and $600 a year is very common. Sometimes they cut down on the 

number of pills they should take because they have to choose between the 

medicine and food. This is not speculation on my part -- it can be verified 

by our County Health Department. 

Even though 75% of our health costs were supposed to have been covered 

by Medicare, with the increased hea.lth costs this has now dwindled to a 

little over ~O%. An illness that can strike any time can wipe out meager 

savings and push those involved O,rel' the edge into poverty. 

Medicare Assignment will not qolve all the problems of Senior Citizens' 

health costs but it will ~ a step in the eight direction. It is a non-cost 

item for the Legislato~5. 

I urge you to vote for HB 4l~. 

Elsie Fox 
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MONTANA :r:NTOR I~TTJ7r:A.s 
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than the inflat.ion rate. 'rhe rNI~On!l rut fortb t'lS cau~lnp t.hi:'! ciifference mlJ~t 

be dealt w1th. It is time we all took part to COtT"'Ct it. 

We hear abnut mAlpractice ~laim~ being one of t~e major rp.a~on~. We a190 

h~8r that about 3t of oracticionArs cau~e w~11 ov~r half of these claims. 

Wf! think th~ medical r.eople are lonll over due for an int.~rnal ,",ou~eclE'anjng. 

'T'h~ prov1rier!'l mlJ:'!t he mad9 account,c:;ble for th1~ action find ~top :'Ih1 ("tine trt'ms 

coats to patients. 

'-Ie know that there have been unrf!8sonable dehyl"l and fnulups ty t.lle 'IArl1 sarti 

rt:l~hursem"nt ~ystem. ~.Je rleplot''! this and havF SPFlfit (;onsidHrable eJ'fol·t La 

... elp correct thil1. ~-J~ w111 continue our efforts but Rtronply believe th6 111"0-

vi rlor~ must take the lead a net respons i hi ' tty for thh. He i M I.flt tha t. our 

Dr'8 he pa1d pro~ptl, and fairly. 

1 



-- ------------

We are told th~t som~ patients mUclt pay mOl'e than others to hF'lp pay for 

those unabl~, )r unwi lUng to pay. Certainly there is a cushion in these bills 

to offset losseR. Businesses fen~rally ch8rRe 2nc more to t~ke ~ara of Ll.i~. 

We don't expect Dr's to be al1.1 difftn'ent o 

We think it ,is insultin/:: and dp.~l'ad:n~ t.u Lhe medical pp.ople and tu us to 

olace the VAlue of medical care on a vatient~' rt"COUl'(;~S or b'1n~ account. 

T~t! archiac pricing ~ystem is prohably the main reason for our pr0tlems. 

~enior are payin~ more out of pocket for medicin8 no~ than h~fore MedicarA. 

Tt should hf9 noted t.hat the .T'~C~A~J-'L_tuDiith fj"ee2e on medicare fees was proc~f)d­

F:d hy$.years of ?(')1 plll! ANNTJAL incr'e;.!."'es. Th~ rharves were increa~i m' like 

there W8~ no tomorrow. 

'tt"e are ~reatly rli sturbed that our Yl"unfer ci t izens '3 rE' proc..<!bl", worse off 

than we are. This deplorable SitJo1t i:ln must be df!att. ,~ ... jth. ',1"e <'Ire wi111nf, to 

help. 

~;e an ;J",rCire tbat we have the ?::'laLest ever realth ey'item, w-:th one glar1n~ 

exceotbn: ~7 million .americans h8V~: very limited or no access to it. We :-il.:Jtild 

all ~e able to pArt; cfpate and en,i'")! Lhi" r.umber 1 T)o~i ti.on. 

LE't's take tr.i~ ~tep forward and pes:" thi~ hill. 

We nl)n't think dollars ~hollld he more im;lortant th.9n the Hi(',pocratic oath. 

We in8ist th~t. morally and economically, ~pdical care i! a ri~ht. ~ot R privileg~. 

2 
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Ronald V. Lace, MD, fACP 
uillon, Montana 

EX Hi B IT_--..Io1 __ _ 
DAT_E _____ _ 

HB 4/ ")' 

Testimony presented to the Montana House of Representatives 
Business dnd Labor COlillTlittee, 2!4/bl 

Ke: HB 415 tv'ldlidatory ~iedic,1re Assignment 

Chairman Kitsinahand members of the House Business and Labor 
COlmni t tee: 

I'ly name is Dr. Kon Loqe. I ~rn a practicing internal 
medicine special ist in Dillon dIld have been there for seven 
years. I alii a native of St. ReQis and .1 qraduate of the 
University of :"Iontana, University at Oklahoma r'iedical School 
and did ;':Iy internal medicine trainin~ at tne University of 
wasilinqton. I aln currently secretary of the Montana Society 
of Internal Ivledicine alld speak for its membership and for 
Inyse If person all y. 

Thank you for convening this hearinQ to help resolve 
the issues pertinent to HB 415. 

HB 415 would mandate all Montana physicians to accept 
Medicare payment as payr.lent in full. The current system 
enacted by Congress in 1965 and re-affirmed by the Deficit 
Reduction Act of 1984 allows physicians who treat Medicare 
patients the option of participatin~ (that is, accepting 
I'ledicare determined allowable payment as payment in full) or 
of not participating (accepting the allowable payment and 
billing the balance to the patient). 

The underlying purpose of this bill is to keep health 
care to the elderly affordable. HovJever, 11Io3ny people do not 
realize that the fees a physician is permitted by law to 
charge ~edicare patients have been and continue to be frozen 
at the 1~83 level (with a 3~ maximufTJ increase allowed in 
some charqes, effective Jail. 1, 1987). Consequently, any 
patient over age 65 has not seen art increase in the 
charges they have paid (for the saIne service) in the past 
four years and should not expect future increases beyond 
tnat allowed by Medicare in the cost of services received 
from their physicians. These fees, are already contained 
under the present system. HB 415 iii 11 not provide any 
additional protection against increased health care costs 
for which the elderly pay their physici3ns because the 
present system already controls these physicians' fees. 

HB 415 would not be in the best interest of either 
flledicare or non-Mpdicare health care recipients for the 
following reasons: 



1) The current system works to allow patients and 
their physician to mert their needs individually. 
Physicians are concernrd about risina health c~re cost to 
their patients and do already accept assianment on bills 
for tl,eir needy elrlerly patients. Niltionwidfl, only about 
2S~ of physicians are participatino physicians but 68JO of 
all Medicare clainlS ar'e accepted on an assiannent basis. 
Therefore, physici=ms have a solid record of concern for ~Hld 
understandina of t:leir patients financial needs. For all 
but 32% of physici.jn care, patients had no out-of-pockpt 
expenses except for trleir federally required deductibles and 
co-payments. 

2) !'Iandatory Medicare asssiqnrnent creates a medical 
welfare system for all senior citizens when the facts show 
that not all elderly are poor. A uniform welfare system 
would be inappropriate. At present, the voluntary 
assignment option Jllows physicians to decide whether or not 
to accept assir:;fllTlPnt accordinq to the patient's ability to 
pay. Patients who can afford it are expected to pay the 
full fee. those who c,mnot are usually asked to Day only the 
20% co-insurance required under t~e existinq law, with the 
physician aqreeina to accept the assianed fee as payment in 
full. Because of this flexibility, the current system works 
to the advant~qe of poorer Medicare patients. By collectinq 
the full fee frol;'! wealthier patients, physicians can afford 
to accept assiqnmerlt on poorer patipnts. This spreadina of 
the costs benefits these while it does not impose a hardship 
on well-off patients who are able and willinq to pay the 
physician's actual charae. 

3) The possibility of adoption of mJndrltory assianmPllt 
has created concern by physicians and senior citizens alike 
that it could foster a two-tiered syst~m of ~ealth care. 
Because medical problems of the elderly are often multiple 
and complex, a limitation or reduction in fees cOlJld force 
many physicians to limit the number of Mpdicare patients 
that they will treat, to refuse to accept new patients who 
are on Medicare, or tJ li:nit the time spent f)r service 
offered them, thereby jeopartlilinq tile qUill ity of c~re t:) 
which we are committed. The effect upon the r>ldprly is t~at 
it may become more and more d iff i cu It for tilel;] to find 
quality health care. 

4) Another effect on the elderly may be the 
undermininq of patient care based on Dllysician-rr.ltient trust 
and understandinq. It is essential that the patient and 
physician determine to~ether what care is appropriate in 
each individual circumstance. l3ut Hlandatory assianment 
allows the qoyernment to determine not only the level of 
payment for a given service, but also, under Part 13, what 
services may be provided. Under the present system, if 
payment is denied or limited by Medicare, the patient still 
has the freedom to pay for th is serv i ce. But under 
mandatory assiqnment, a physician would receive sanctions 
and possibly loss of license for providinq non-approved 
Medicare service. Despite the oatient's willingness to pay 
for services, such CJre would not be available to them. 



5) Adoption of 'nandatory assiqnmpnt will fost~r a 
two-tiered system of billino, with cost-shiftino to the 
non-i'ledicare popuhtir)n, a qroup already burdened by a 1,lroe 
tax load for supportinQ the Medicare system. T~is bill 
affects all your constituents, not just the elderly. Cost­
shiftina to the yc:ullller v.JOrkino fal;1ilies is inevitablp if 
Medicare reimburse!nent does not Ineet practice expenses. 

6) Current "IPdicare fee structures are inequitable 
especially for the tilne-consuminq complex history-takinq 
required of many elderly problems. ~ediCdre reform is 
needed and Conqressional studies are address ina the issue of 
unreasonable fees for some procedures. Montana should not 
mandate participation in a syste1n ""hose inequities are 
ad nO'l/1 edged. 

7) Hiqh qual ity health care has hecome a real ity to 
many rural areas in Montana recently. More is needed. HB 
415 could retard the Qrowth of quality care at a reasonable 
cost that your constituents have enjoyed and seen develop 
over the last ten years. Because of Ule Medicare fee 
freeze, physicians have held tneir fees down. Meanwhile 
practice costs are risino faster than the inflation rate. 
According to a tlovember 10, 1986 report in Medical 
Economics, office overhead costs hnve risen 2?.5'1o since 
1982. The cost ot mpdical supplies has incre,1SPQ 1.::3% since 
1982. Profession'11 liability has risen by 81%. My 0\'10 

prac t i ce cos ts have i ilcreased 1U 7~ from 1 tjij3 tr,rouqh 1<386. 
The difference between the cost of providinq services and 
r"edicare's reimbursement levels may halnppr the continued 
expansion and qrowth of the types of health care we 
presently deliver in rural Montana. 

As an internist, more than half of my practice 
population is 65 or older. Therefore tnis is an important 
issue to me and to them. Since the inception of the 
"participatinq" systt'oll1, I h.lVP. chosen to oarticipate ;n sainI" 
years and not to participate in othprs. Althouah [ am in 
the minority in f'vlont'lna by havino pxperience ill tp;no il 

participatin(] phy<;ician in the r~f'c1icare pronr(lin, 1 do not 
feel that all physici~ns should be required to accept 
assianment in all cases. After I stopoed particioatinq, a 
qreat many of my patients expressed rel ief t~lat they aild I 
were no lonqer bound to that systel:1. They were still 
reimbursed by Medicare for allowable charces, but they could 
now pay their bills at the time of service (of which thpy 
were proud) and were no lonaer bound to t~e tangle and 
uncertainties of l'1edic:are red tape. At the same time I was 
still able to accept assignment on all my needy Medicare 
patients or on any patient with very larqe bills. 

In sun~ary, the quality of health care should not be 
determined by economics. Montana should not support 
attempts to balance the Federal budqet on the backs of the 
elderly. Medicare reform is needed and Conoress is 
seriously lookinq into issues such as catastrophic illness 
coverage, relative value scales for payment and 
"progress i veil ass i gnlnent to reduce the i nequi ties to both 



the patient and the physician. HB 415 is not only unfair 
and ineffective; it is also unnecessary. There is no proof 
that the present system is not workinq. HB 415 does not 
address the problems of the present system and it removes 
ttle flexibility inherent in the present system that permits 
the physician and patient to decide what bill ing arrangement 
best fits the patient's needs and desires. 

Respectfully submitted, 

;t,VL t..e<l rrj.J-J/- ",,(/'? 

Ronald V. LOQe, MD, FACP 
615 Soutfl Pacific St. 
Dillon, I"lontana 59725 



Kalispell Ob-Gyn Associates, P.C. 

VAN KIRKE NELSON, M.D. 
JOHN L. HEINE. M.D. 
ELLIS M. SOWELL, M.D. 

(HPV;l.U,TS or TI-4E "'AERICAN 

COLLEr.E OF OBSTETRICS ANO 
G'O~€COlOGY 

OBSTETRICS GYNECOLOGY 

EXHIBIT __ I_D __ = 

DATE _____ _ 

HB LjIS 

INFERTILITY 

My name is Van Kirke Nelson. I am wearing two hats today, one as a physician 

practicing Obstetrics and Gynecology in Kalispell, and the other as President 

of the Montana Medical Association. I have been in Montana long enough to 

have witnessed a Flathead High School basketball game in which, I delivered 

the 5 Flathead players on the floor in addition to 4 of the 5 cheerleaders, 

the 5th my own daughter. I have seen my kids go away 'to school, and the 

majority return to Montana--two as outfitters, one in educcation, one as a 

medical student under the WAMI program, and one until recently, the secretary 

to Senator Max Baucus in Washington, D.C. 

I have seep. the neonatal death rate in Montana drop from 14-15 deaths per 

thousand to 8.8 deaths per thousand and 4-5 in Kalispell. (Exhibit) I have 

practiced through a period of great upheaval in medicine, one which has seen 

the initiation of Medicaid, Medicare and great technologic advances, which 

through diagnosis and treatment have extended life. I have also seen 

malpractice premiums go from a few hundred dollars to $33,171.42, which will 

be my premium for 1987., with the premium for the 3 of us in our office at 

$99,514.26 (with discoun't afforded through Montana Medical Association 

membership) (Exhibit) 

I hold here a copy of a book published by Montana State University and written 

by Dr. Paul Phillips, Professor of History, entitled Medicine in the Making of 

Montana. I wonder if (Drs.) Lewis & Clark, and those that followed ever 

anticipated the good, and the bad that would come to Montana medicine. 

Presently the medical consumer in Montana enjoys one of the lowest length of 

stays and cost per illness of any state in the United States. (Exhibit) The 

availability of care and the technology to provide that care is present in most 

of Montana's larger cities. That this care is at a cost, no one will deny. 

210 Sunny View Lane - Kalispell. Montana 59901 Telephone 406-755·5252 



(2) 

You as a consumer, and I as a practicing physician are faced with how that 

care is to be compensated for. 

To date, there has been minimal denial of care in Montana because of inability 

to compensate (Exhibit), but there is and will be increasing denial of care 

through limitation of services, such as obstetrics, where the cost of providing 

that care because of excessive malpractice premiums, no longer justifies making 

the service available, a reality in the service area around the Flathead, 

communities such as Hot Springs, Plains, and soon, Polson. (Exhibit) 

Now comes House Bill 11415, introduced by Dr. Fritz and others, requiring 

physicians in Montana to accept mandatory assignment:for Medicare recipients. 

I find it very interesting, even amusing, that Dr. Fritz, the original spons~r 

of this bill, and a history professor at" the University of Montana, missed a 

crucial vote in which by one vote, the salaries of teachers and professors 

in the university were to be fr~zen. I'm sure he would not have voted for a 

freeze, nor should he have. Education to Montana's young people is not best 

served by "freezing" the salaries of their educators, and if sustained would 

destroy the quality of education in Montana. I doubt seriously that Dr. Fritz 

will miss the next vote. 

Physicians have historically taken care of the indigent ill and will cont,inue 

to do so. Montana physicians know their patients, and for the most part, know 

their ability to compensate for services rendered. Though the majority of 

Montana physicians have voluntarily chosen to not be a "participating physician" 

in Medicare, (Exhibit) the majority take assignment on a selected basis. (Exhibit) 

Further, the Medicare payments by which a physician is compensated for services, 

have been frozen since 1982, even voluntarily frozen by physicians in 1984-­

something that none of your businesses could tolerate and perhaps even survive. 

The perception is there that physicians are making a great deal of money. A 

few in the U.S. are, perhaps a few in Montana are. I can guarantee you that 

most Montana physiCians are not becoming wealthy from the practice of medicine 

in Montana. (Exhioit) 



(3) 

If Medicaid does not pay enough compensation to cover the cost of rendering 

the service, (Exhibit) third party payors limit the amount they pay, and then 

you mandate by legislation that a physician accept assignmen~ irregardless 

of that patient's ability to pay, then who pays the bill?--and who is left to 

pick up the shortfa1ls--the losses incurred in providing a service? Is it 

the uninsured person who may have some assets, a good job, oris it the 

state through a re-insurance pool funded by increased tax' dollars, assessments 

on employed wage earners already paying high social security taxes, or by the 

health care providers or third party payors. 

It is certainly a paradox when Montana, a state with one of the lowest neonatal 

death rates per thousand, a state with one of the lowest lengths of stay and 

cost per illness, but· yet With some of the highest malpractice premiums in 

the industry, and where the cost of overhead is higher than most states, 

incomes less, and you seek throuRh House Bill #415 yet another way to conceive 

legislation to further restrict fair compensation for services rendered. 

Hhat young physician would come to-Montana to practice, fresh out of a training 

program, broke. with a debt of $50-100.000 for his education, to a state with 

excess malpractice premiums through poor tort reform, Medicaid compensation 

less than the cost to provide the service, and mandatory assignment of Medicare. 

(Exhibit) 

Gentlemen the choice is yours. 

Thank you. 

Van Kirke Nelson. M.D. 

President 

Montana Medical Association 
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.. atest Available Figures on Health Care Costs 
';how Montanans Fare Better Than Rest of u.s. 
l1li The latest available health care 
ligures present an interesting economic 

colile for Montanans and others in the 
. Ililed States. 
l1li First 01 all, the good news Is that 

the rate oLinga a sa. In c;osts hili 
decreased lor the nation and 
markedlv 'or Monti!lifli ..... The bad 

crease from 1981 to 1982 had been 20.3 find the national expenditure of $147.2 
percent. billion for hospital care equals $604 per 

_ The national rate of increase was 10.3 person. 
percent with total U.S. exp"enditures of • Physicians' services, still the 
$355.4 billion in 1983 compared to second most costly item both state alld 
$322.3 a year earlier. Once again, nationally, accounted for $112.6 million 
however, the rate of increase was slow- in Montana, or 12.4%of the totdl costs; 

l1li news is the costs 01 staying healty 
continue to accelerate by the 
millions In the state and billions In 
. )e nation, running lar ahead 01 

ed from the 12.3 percent of the previous~nd $69 billion nationally, 19.4% 01 that 
year. .r0tal. Per capita it was $283 [)i!tiQ!1glli 

a For the indlvidua! MQT!\anan, Malth and sljgh1ly.~~~ than h~l! of LD2t~! ~!~ 
.. C.Mit.costs totalli.Q iU.Q9,!!l1983 while for Monten~. 

......,,;flation. 
8u I fa r Ma n.Lanans-al.leaaL the PiU. 

. -.rull~~! yU!.i~ fSl[ ~heaper than 
I ,lli.he aV~gg~ !J.S, ~il!l~n ::- $35Q~, 
~I lacl. I Ailititionally, indi'Liallals In.this.s~ 
." )n the ay~gg~Qgll_g~;J% 1~§L12I 
. lospilal costs in a year; phll§1cian cost~ 
illpor Montanans is an even better deal 
~fld·~~~p~~f~~-I~a~-tl~!(~~·iTiu~rifn 
'his ..£~t~gQel. §!~QYU!§!liQngl CQ!illle(: 

1 2~!~ and, our annual dental bW is 
1il62.6% cheaper for each of us than the 

country's average. 
Also, we get bv with far le§§ gQ§Ufi­

i jividually for drugs and d!yglHHHjri~ 
._Li5tl~e51r gompacea to i~D.a; 

tionaLaverage 
When it comes to eyeglasses and ap­

pliances though, the costs even out for 
"Montanans and the rest of the nation 

with identical average annual costs per 
capita of $25. 

The only major division of health 
W. care which costs Montanans more 

than residents 01 the rest 01 the 
country is nursing home and home 
health care, where we pay 111 % 01 

• the national average. 
Now, here's a look at all the figures 
detail: 

-""Montanans spent $906.3 million for 
.. health care in 1983, the most recent year 

for which figures are available. That was 
9.7 percent more than the $825.9 million 
total for 1982; however, the rate of in-

ttlIL~a1iQngLQ~ .1;gR!!~_Hgure was • The third highest category 01 
$1.459, so this stat~'§_9t!1~§' Qaid 24 health care expenditures - state alld 
p'ercent less for their health care than national - cost Montanans $106.7 
t'iieCoUntr7s avE;iig~jfld!Yriuarcost. million, or 11.8% 01 the total, tor nurs· 

Nevertheless, Montana's per capita ing home and home health care. Na· 
expenditure was up 7.7 percent and the tionally, the figure was $28.8 billion, UII' 

national figure was 6 percent higher. Iy 8. I % of the total. It IS the ollly aile 
Dillering methods 01 ac· of the major areas more cbstly pt.:r 

cumulating and presenting the capita for Montanans at $131 edch than 
ligures make it impossible to deter· the national per person expellditure 01 
mine II the wide variance in state $118. 
versus national per capita expen· • Dental services, at $21.8 billion na· 
ditures means Montanans are that tionally and $49.4 million in Montana 
much healthier and require less accounted for 6.1 % 01 the national ex: 
care, get more care for their health penditures and 5.5%in Montana. Again 
doliars, or II their total costs are the per capita cost was much higher on 
determined dllferently. a national basis at $89 than the stale's 
The Montana figures are provided in $60. 

a report compiled by Albert Niccolucci The remainder of Montana's health 
of the health planning and resource care expenditures for 1983, by type, 
development bureau of the Montana amount, and percentage 01 Itle total, 
Department of Health and Environmen- are: 
tal SCiences. Research and construction 01 

The continuing acceleration of Mon- medical facilities, $57.2 million, 6.3%; 
tana and national health care ex pen- expenses for prepayment and all· 
ditures - both nearly three times the ministration, $52.4 million, 58%; druus 
1983 inflation rate of 3.8 percent - add and drug sundries, $47.4 million, 5 2%; 
emphaSis to efforts by state and na- other professional services, $443 
tional governments to control such million, 4.9%; government public health, 
costs. $37.6 million, 4.2%; other health ser· 

• Hospital costs again topped both vices, $28.6 million, 3.2%; and 
state and national lists, accounting for eyeglasses and appliances, $208 
38.5% of Montanans' total costs and million, 2.3% . 
41.4% of the $355.4 billion total national When it comes to the source of 
health care expenditures. Montanans' the lunds to pay these health care 
$349.3 million expenditure in this expenditures. Montanans paid 
category represents $428 per person (Continued on Page 2) 
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June 3, 1985 

Van Kirke Nelson, M.D. 
210 Sunny View Lane 
Kalsipell, MT' 59901 

Dear Dr. Nelson: 

HLLE"''' "ION r ""',, 5Y004 

Thank you for your inquiry and comments regarding Medicaid 
fees and reimbursemen~ rates. Unfortunately, at the present 
time your are correct about the fees for amniocentesis. 

The last physician fee increases were in January and June of 
1982. Each of these increases was for 10\. No physician fee 
increases have been appropriated by the legislature since 
that time. This is an area where we are aware that frozen 
fees since 1982 have created problems for many providers. 
The percentage of reimbursement has slipped lower in these 
last three years since the last fee increase. 

Similarly, the 1985 legislature did not appropriate anything 
within the SRS or Medicaid budget to allow for any type of 
fee increase. We think this is unfortunate, but it does not 
allow the Medic~id program any flexibility over the nex~ 
biennium for consideration of a fee increase. 

Thank you for your letter, and we wish we could be of 
greater assistance in this matter, but this agency does not 
have the authority to exceed or bypass the legislative 
mandate for no program expansion and for remaining within 
the appropriated budgetary requirements set by the 
legislature. 

iil/)J4 
Dale W. Haefer ~~ 
Administrative ~r 
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PHYSICIANS SEEKING PRACTICE IJX.ATIONS IN M)NI'ANA THROUGH CORRESPONDENCE 

WITH 

M)NI'ANA MEDICAL ASSOCIATION 

1983------------------------ 101 

1984--------------------------53 

1985--------------------------44 

1986--------------------------46 



WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? 
--~~~~~~--~~~~-----------

SUPPORT ---------
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-34 
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WITNESS STATEMENT 

NAME 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? If' ' DATE all y! f' 1-,I..Lt"'J.SJ CL.I....,C~ 

SUPPORT _________ OPPOSE ?\ 
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED --~---- AMEND STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. ----

Comments: 

7 ~ f'-<--cJ1" ~ \ 

CS-34 
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WITNESS STATEMENT 

NAME D. f)' I . _ \ 

' r't- rJ.c hi BILL ~!O. !.; " 

ADDRESS DATE 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? ~ I L. L ; lv' (..,1 L I- I,J I ( 
~~---------------------------------------------

SUPPORT OPPOSE x 
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

Comments: 
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WITNESS STATEMENT 

EXHIBIT I "1 1 

~~TE ![I;;!V 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? ~~------r--------

SUPPORT _____ OPPOSE ~..---__ AMEND __ _ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH 

CS-34 



EXHIBIT J:5... 
DATE J-JLj~Jii:~1 

WITNESS STATEMENT H B-4.j-.4·I--,,~:.....-.-__ 

I 
NAME 

~ OA ~ J k Nl3 Q rz oj r'v\ \\ H-Q .. 4 I t: .~ ~ ~ J BILL NO. 1 
ADDRESS )...j..')-~ ... \\ (h/~ ~(L.I ~ DATE ~/11'1 
WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? ~,\~ ~ f~ J. ~ F i 
SUPPORT OPPOSE ~ AMEND ---
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-34 



.. WITNESS STATEMENT 

~ ~ 
NAME dC)/vqJ W ·dt ~ m.;:..') / BILL ~lO.';I<~ 

. " ADDRESS ~Oz:::; d~tJ.~ ~ I-W/~~TE ~ - ~/- '0 
... WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? ~ e I t:::' &112 /llC-;7tJ r~R-/J!0?::~ 

SUPPORT OPPOSE _--,4-V~ __ AMEND '-~ ------ /~ 

.. 

.. 
PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 



Harper and Fritz 

------------under codification instruction: L ,..JeJ 1'1 

10-14-103, Consumer Protection Act. Unfair ffiethods of competition and 
unfair or deceptive acts or practices in the conduct of any trade or 
cornu.erce are unlawful. 

30-14-104 (2) :.:cA.. The department may rr:ake rules interpreting the pro­
visions of 30-14-103, Such rules shall not be inconsistent with the 
rule~ regulations and decisions of the federal trade co~~ssion and the 
federal court~ in interpreting the provisions of section 5 (a) (1) of 
the FICA (15 U.S.C., 45 (a) (1) as anended. 

30-14-1~2 Penalties. (3) person who enga5es in a fraudulent course of 
conduct declared unlawful oy 30-14-103 shall upon conviction be fined 
not more than $2000, imprisoned for not more than 1 year, or both, in 
the discretion of the court. Nothing in this sUbsection limits any other 
provision of this part. 

The following is not cited in the rlILL and is from Part 2 of the Consumer 
Protection Act. 
30-14-205 MeA. Unlawful restraint of trade. It is unlawful for a person 
or group of persons, directly or indirectly: (1) to enter an agreement 
for the purpose of fixing the price or regulating t~e prodection of an 
article of commerce. ----(2) (h) enter into an agreement which bines 
any persen not to manufacture, sell, or transport an article of commerce 
oelow a COWhon standard or figure or which keeps such article or trans­
portqtion at a fixed or graduated figure or by which the price of such 
article is settled so as to precluae unrestricted competition. 

It would seem that the Departrr:ent of Co~erce would have some trouble 
in forming rules and regulations to carry out the intent of the BILL, 
without violating other parts of the Consumer ?rotection Act. It also 
seems th~t Health Prefessionals are singled out for restrictive regulat­
ions by tr.e aI~L, and might very vlell oe considered to be discrimatory. 

~I' 
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February 2, 1987 

Representative Les Kitselman 
Montana State Legislature 
Helena, MT 59601 

Dear Representative Kitselman: 

I am writing to voice my opposition to House Bill 415. As a member of the American 
Society of Internal Medicine, I note that multiple state legislatures are considering 
bills such as House Bill 415. I do share with everyone the rising concern over health 
costs, however as a practicing medical oncologist. the effect of this bill will drama­
tically impact on the care of elderly patients with cancer. 

This bill effectively will drive treatment patients back into the hospital, a negative 
effect from our standpoint. The reason for this is the fact that Medicare payments do 
not cover office costs of outpatient treatment of cancer. At the present rate, we are 
being· forced to absorb very high overhead costs of chemotherapeutic drugs: for a number 
of these drugs, Medicare does not even reimburse the cost of the drug. When we are not 
compensated for the amount of time we spend with patients as internists plus having to 
absorb the overhead cost of outpatient chemotherapy, this will effectively be impossible 
to do business this way if we are forced to accept assignment as proposed by this bill. 

As a group, internal medicine physicians and family practice physicians have done very 
well dealing with the rising cost of health care. If you examine the "track record" 
of various types of physicians, you will find that internists have done the best in terms 
of controlling costs. Taking assignment would bring surgical costs in order and would 
benefit the system, controlling the high rising cost surgeons are charging, however, 
the internists are not being compensated for the amount of time it takes to deal with 
complex illnesses. If the Medicare system did pay in fact for physicians' time instead 
of procedure-oriented physicians services, one would find definite cost savings and 
most internists would be happy to take assignment for their elderly population. As it 
stands now, the structure of Medicare payments is such that we will suffer dramatically 
if this bill is forced through at this time without a restructuring of the Medicare 
payment system . 

I again hope you will take into consideration the effect on current practice. especially 
for the elderly cancer patient, and realize that my partner and I and other oncologists 
in the state are dramatically opposed to House Bill 415 and hope you will vote accor­
dingly . 

William C. Nichols, M.D. 

WCN/sjs 

SPECIAL DELIVERY 

MISSOULA MEDICAL ONCOLOGY. PC. 
621 West Alder • Missoula. Montana 59802 • Phone (406) 728·2539 



<)TEPHEN F. SPECK ART, M. D. 
WILLIAM C. NICHOLS, M.D. 

February 3, 1987 

Representative Bob Brown 
Representative Harry Fritz 
Representative Mike Kadas 
Montana State Legislature 
Helena, MT 59601 

Dear Bob, Michael and Harry: 

My colleague, Dr. Nichols, is preparing a letter to your entire committee on 
House Bill 415, but I wanted to write to the three of you and give you some of 
my thoughts since I know you personally. 

We have on at least three separate occasions evaluated comprehensively our office 
costs for Medicare patients versus the money received should assignment be taken 
across the board. As you know, this is primarily an oncology office and since 
cancer· tends to occur in older people, we find that approximately 70% of our total 
population is from the Medicare community. Our evaluation has the primary purpose 
of determining if we in fact can accept Medicare payment. You should also know 
that the experience a cancer patient has in a physician's office is a comprehen­
sive one where time and attention to physician overview, nurse supportive systems, 
and increasingly, mounds and mounds of paperwork are necessary to in fact give 
the patient the kind of human support that is necessary in a cancer situation-­
all of these services increase the overhead. 

Our office spends between $6000-8000 per week for drugs that are given to cancer 
patients, and the Medicare reimbursement for these drugs usually is less than our 
cost. All of our calculations in fact indicate that we in this office would lose 
money with most patients in which Medicare assignment is given. Our only t'ecourse 
would be to charge non-Medicare patients substantially more (we have not done this 
and use the same cost for all patients because of a sense of fairness), or to sig­
nificantly reduce our services which would make the patient experience here swift, 
mechanical and exceedingly unsatisfying from any personal point of view. Indeed, 
if we did take assignment on Medicare patients, I am quite sure I could not be in 
business, primarily because 70% of our patients fit into this category. 

I know that you probably share the common view that physicians make too much money, 
and in many cases I would agree. I do not think this is always true and I do not 
believe that Medicare cost evaluation is necessarily the best answer for quality 
and fairness of medical care. Thus far, there is no good evidence that effective 
cost containment has been achieved through Medicare programs, and in fact, quite 
the reverse since there is no incentive to not do a study under consideration 
since the government will foot the bill. 

-continued-

MISSOULA MEDICAL ONCOLOGY, PC. 
621 West Alder • Missoula. Montana 59802 • Phone (406) 728 2539 
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I find that on a socioeconomic leve"1 I have 1 ittle in common with my col leagues, 
but one thing I do share is substantial fear that the scrutiny medicine is presently 
experiencing, both from Medicare and other sources will ultimately result in the 
transference of medicine into a totally business atomosphere which is increasingly 
depersonalized and will be humanly unsatisfying to both the patient and physician. 
Certainly, medicine will be less attractive as a field of study and experience and 
will be plagued with undesirables such as the rate of litigation. 

I hope some of this information is meaningful to you as you evaluate the various 
health care issues in the state of Montana. 

SFS ;"ce 
cc: Committee members 



Olympia 

EX H I 8 IT_---:--

DATE b/~)rl 
HB Lj),5 
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Seniors prepar~ to:,luqbby 
for capon medlcare'f~~s, 

By Chris Williams "What we need is some kind 
of national health care," Roth-

Washington's Fair Share man said, "but all kinds of obsta­
(WFS) and the Puget Sound des are brought up when this is 
Council of Senior Citizens raised," including the charge that 
(PSCSC) are organizing to bring it would cost too much. "We 
1,000 people to lobby the state need cost containment, starting 
legislature with the demand', with the doctors. The way medi­
"cap medicare fees." , care is set up it practically en-

The citizen lobbyists will courages doctors to raise rates," 
urge their legislators to pass Sen- he said.. -' .. . 
ate Bill 32, which would require MedIcare penodlcally carnes 
doctors in this state to keep their v- out studies to ru:tennine the ave~­
fees within the medicare "stipu- age fees of partIcular areas. ThIs 
lated reasonable charge." Doc- determines the "reasonable 
tors who charge over that fee rate." Medicare pays 80 percent 
would be in violation of the of that rate and the patient must 
Washington State Consumer make up the difference., -
Protection Act and subject to This leads "doctors to think 
fines, the ,patient won't mind if he 

"Medical costs continue to raises rates because Medicare or 
go up double digit even while other insurance will pay" the 
nonnal inflation is going down. bulk of the fee, Rothman said. 
People are dying simply because As a result, seniors now pay a 
they can't afford to go to the larger percentage of their income 
doctor," charges Max Rothman, for medical expenses than they 
regional vice president of the did in 1965 when Medicare was 
National Council of Senior Citi- flrst enacted. 
zens and co-chair of the Afforda- "Why pick on the doctors?" 
ble Health Care Campaign, set Rothman asked. "Because they 
up by PSCSC and WFS. are beneficiaries of huge sums of 

... : 

government money and they 
should live up to the rules." 

Carloads and busses of se­
niors, disabled persons, and their 
allies will come from all comers 
of the state, from Yakima to 
Vanco,uver. They will arrive pre­
pared to confront a powerful lob­
by from the American Medical 
Association:' They will arrive 
fresh from the' struggle to place 
the issue before the state's law-
makers. ",-, :," -

~; '''';' -: ~ ... ~ - ,.-

,The bill was put before the 
legislators by 219,716 citizens 
who signed initiative petitions, 
circulated by the Affordable 
Health Care committee. The sec­
retary of state office has disqual­
ifled only about 7.5 percent of 
the signatures because of illegi­
ble handwriting or non-regis­
tered voters, one of the lowest 
percentages in recent years. This 
brought the total number of valid 
signatures well over the required 
amount of 155,133. If the bill is 
not passed by the legislature as 
written, it will go before the peo­
ple of Washington for a vote on 
the November 1987 ballot. 

c: 

c:: 
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Jntana Senior Citizens Association • PO Box 423 • rlelena, Montana 59624 • (406) 443-5341 
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MEDICARE ASSIGNMENT 

MSCA has introduced legislation that will require health care providers to charge 
no more than Medicare's approved rates (this is known as "Medicare Assignment"). 
Sponsor Rep. Harry Fritz, Missoula, and co-sponsor Rep. Hal Harper, Helena, intro­
duced the bill: H. B. 415 on Saturday, January 24. It's been referred to the House 
Ccmni.ttee of Business and Labor. The hearing date is: . 

February 4, 1987 (Wednesday) 
8am 
Room 312-F 
State Capitol 

A copy of the bill is enclosed. 

HOW TO HELP: 

1) Write a "thank you" note to the sponsors (Rep. Fritz and Rep. Harper). 

2) Write to your local Legislators asking for their support. (If you do not 
know their names, call your local library or the Helena office.) 

5) 

Urge other seniors (and supporters) to write. 

WRITE TO TIlE HOUSE BUSINESS COMMITIEE MEMBERS INDIVIDUALLY"'" 
COME TO HELENA ON FEBRUARY 4 TO ATIEND THE HEARING. Our numbers WILL make 
a difference. 

6) Call us if you need-more information. 

7) Get as many signatures as possible on the enclosed petition, and mail it to 
the Ccmni.ttee as indicated. TIUS IS IN ADDITION TO WRITING LEITERS! , 

SUGGESTIONS FOR YOUR LEITERS: 

Your 
to: 

letters should be personal letters -form letters get ignored. 
Senator (or Representative) __________________________ _ 
Capitol Station 
Helena, t-k>ntana 59620 

Address them 

In your letter, you should express your support for the bill, give your reasons for 
supporting it, and urge them to support it. If you've ever had any personal experi­
ence with high medical costs, let them know. Stress the amount you had to payout 
of your own pocket, particularly any amount charged over and above Medicare's rates! 
Our legislators need to be made aware of just what sort of problems seniors have, 
and the reason for this'bill. The members of the House Committee on Business and 
Labor, which will hear our bill, are: 

Kitselman, Les (R, Billings) - Chairman 
Thomas, Fred (R, Stevensville)- Vice­

. Chairman 

Hansen, Stella Jean (D, Missoula) 
Jones, Tom (R, Kalispell) 

(continued on page 2) 



Bachini, Bob (D, Havre) 
Rrandewie, Ray (D, Helena) 
Brown, Jan (D, Helena) 

. Cohen, Ben (D, Whitefish) 
Driscoll, Jerry (D, Billings) 
Glaser, William (R, Billings) 
Grinde, Larry CR, Lewistown) 

-2-

McCormick, Lloyd (D, Great Falls) 
Nisbet, Gerald (D, Great Falls) 
Pavlovich, Bob CD, Butte) 
Simon, Bruce CR, Billings) 
Smith, Clyde CR, Kalispell) 
Swysgo od, Charles (R, Dillon) 
Wallin, Norm (R, Bozeman) 

Write to these Legislators, and to your local Legislators as well. 

Physicians, and other groups, will undoubtedly oppose this bill strongly. Their 
arguments against it will probably include the following, which means you may hear 
them when you talk to your Legislators, or get a letter in response to your letter. 
We've given responses to these arguments - you might mention these in your letters. 

1: The bill is unfair to health care providers because it takes a long time for 
them to be reimbursed by Medicare. 

Response: 
We r.ealize this h3S heen n seriou~ problem. However, recently enacted Federal 
Legislation should remedy this problem by requiring reimbursement within 30 
days. 0 

~: This legislation will discourage health care providers from accepting Medicare 
patients. 

Response: 
Some providers may indeed refuse to accept Medicare patients. Some do now. 
However, health care providers do not want people to get the impn~sl::iion 
that they're greedy, particularly these days when public cesentmellt against 
health care costs is growing rapidly. Medicare payments are the source of 
much of the income for many health care providers, and they won't be able to 
afford to give it up. 

3: Medicare rates are too low to adequately compensate health care providers 
for their services. 

Response: 
If health care providers feel the rates are unfair, or too low, they should 
take action on their own to have them increased. Seniors are willing to 
help them, but it is unfair to seniors to ask them to bear the brunt of 
this by chargine more than Medicare will pay. 

4: The charges that will be disallowed under this blll will be passed on to n,)n­
Medicare patients, caUSing their costs to rise. 

Response: 
While this may happen in a few cases, we don't think it will be conmon. In 
any event, those costs have already been inflated to cover costs that seniors 
can't pay right no¥ - most seniors cannot pay (and most supplemental insurance 
will not pay) charges over Medicare's approved rates, and their non-payment 
has already been added to everyone else's costs. 

Start letter writing NOW, and encourage others to do the same. We need a strong 
show of support to get this bill through. If you'd rather call and leave a message 
for a Senator or Representative (they'll usually call you back), call 444-4800 in 
Helena. For an update on the status of Legislation (including ours), call 444-4853 
if you're a Helena resident, or 1-800-237-5079 if you live elsewhere in the state. 
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PET I T ION 0 F SUP PO R T I ~ i tzc-r i<L - -'---/ ~. f '. 

H13 '-jJS-
WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­

trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Mont~na~s. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 

Signature address 
~~~~----------------------------~, ~~~~---------.--~----~--------------------, , _,.. I 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill !~15 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A VioLltion Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medjcare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Po~ting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 
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HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The ~lontana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treabment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

'- HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Rusiness Of A Health Care Provider." 
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WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling cases of health care for older Montanans • 

. IIB 415 is "An Act PrOViding That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Ulan 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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WE, the undersigned, urge you to support HOllse Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling coses of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The ~lontana Consumer 
" [)r'otection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
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Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling cases of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act PrOViding That It Is A Violation Of The Nontana Consumer 
Pl"otection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients ~ore Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law Inlhe 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Mont8I'.a Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The ' 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of -:gus Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." ~ 1 b3>2. 
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PETITIO~ OF SLPPORI 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The ~lontana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; ,illd Requiring Posting Of This Law In 111e 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPO~T ---- --I 
WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con- .. ____ 1,'_-. 

trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. -

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION Of sr;pPORT 

WE, the undersib'11ed, urge yeu to support HOllse Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs~ealth care for older Muntanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Nontana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in Jrder to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of 111e Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Ot This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Hontana Consumer 
~ Protection Act For A Health Care ProvIaer To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 

Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And-"Requiring Posdng Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." . 
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PETITION Of SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support 110use Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare 2atients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." . 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 

COITIllittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 
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WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posring Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitio~to: House Of Re esentatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to ~upport House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
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P£TIIION or :~~~ORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montan~s. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION:OF SUPPORl 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HE 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Ccmnittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
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PETITION OF SUPPUKl 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
~rol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

1m 415 is "An Act Providing '!bat It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Coomi t tee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
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PETITION OF ~urrvn~ 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The z.k>ntana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
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Capitol Station 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the.undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the sp1ralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

liB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Trea~t; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Coomittee on Business ·and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SIIPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Mont,:mans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana ConS1..UTler 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Pr.ovider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Corrrnittee on Business and L.qbor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "f..n Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Coomittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
~rol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

liB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITIUN vr ~U~~U~! 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
~rol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Proyiding That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Coomittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPUKl 

WE, the tmdersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Camlittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SU~~U~L 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
~rol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the. undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the sp1ralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPUKl 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana ConstIIler 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the tmdersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Monlanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITlON OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Blll 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Nontana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients ~ore Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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WE, the undersigned, urg, e Bill 415 in order to help con-
trol the spiralling costs of t .=r Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It _ ,_ C': -lation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Conmittee on Business and labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In Tne 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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House Of Representatives 
Coomi t tee on Business and labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITIO~ OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients Nore Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana ConStn11er 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
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PETITIO~ OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Me~care Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Lay; In The 
Place Of BusUless Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capi tol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION Of SU~POKI 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 
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11 HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 

Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Bus1ness Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION, OF SIJPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The MOlltana Conswner 
Protection Act For A Health Care PrOVider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Hpalth Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And·ReqUiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A-Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF .JUtJPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A ViolAtion Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A I~alth Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rat~s For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of fI. Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 



PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SIIPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 4L5 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana ConS1.D'l1er 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Med~care Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Bus1ness Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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?EIITION OF SCPPuRI 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HE 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare P<1tlents ~re Than 
Approved M,edicar~ Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting 0f This La ... In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITIO~ OF S~PPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con- I 
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer I 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment,' And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The ~ 
Place Of BUSiness Of A Health Care Provider." 1 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to SUpport House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care PrOVider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved MedicaraRates For Treatm~nt; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Corrmittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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P~TITIC;N OF 3FroRl' 

';4E, the undersigned, ur~e you to supoort House Mll 415 in order to help con­
trol the Sniralling costs of health care for older Montanans ... 

;m 415 i5 "An Act P'roTidLn« That !:Is A Violation Of !.be Montana Consumer 
Protection Act lor .A. He&lta care Provider To Char~ Medicare patients fure Than 
Approved ~dicare Rates "tar Treataent; .And Reql.lirin~ postin,; Of This Law In The 
Place Of ~U8ines8 O! .'- Health Care Provider. 
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PETITION or 3UPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

TIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of lne Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medi,cnre Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiri~g P0sting O~ This law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Conmittee on Business and labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITIO~ Of SUPPUUT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support HOllse Bill 415 in ordcr to hclp ,'on­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

IlB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge ~~dicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Coomittce on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION OF S~PPORT 

WE, the undersignr.d, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 

'Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Coo.suner 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients ~re Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In '!be 
Place Of Business Of A Heal th Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPP0RT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help c0n­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The ~tana eon.-r 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More nwn 
Approved ~dicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In the 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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WE, the tmdersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to SUpport House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to~ House Of Representatives 
Coomi t tee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION UF SUPPOkT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 i..n order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Hontanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care PrOVider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Committee on Business and Labor 
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PETITION Of SCPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge vou to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

"'B 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
~otection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 

' .. Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
lit Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider:" 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Constm1er 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitiOns to: House Of Representatives 
Coomittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, M:>ntana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 
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PETITION UF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help ron­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Mont~nans. 

Iffi 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of T:1~ Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring POf;ting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send/ petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medi.care Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT I 
WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con-

trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. i 
HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer' 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than " ~ 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House'Of Representatives 
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Capitol Station 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients Hore Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Conmittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, Montana 59620 

" / I. ( 

~-" c --
.--' - /,­

/ /' 
t~ 

~ 
/ - ,/-

1 

, to/' .; /./ ",- . " V 
1. ! ..... - .. 

:" :/7 I 
, .' '- . 

, , I \ .".J, 

I 
~. J 

- 1. ~."."{ 

, 1.,--- " 

{ 

-i 
'1 

h; i 



Sen ior Citizens Center 
of Park County 

<}ll, ... '",-~ 

~'\/ [d. rtf ~, 

',I , ~ 

( " i ( 'r 
L C-t/v--t. -. 

, '-_., ., 
-~-. ; (~., .. ,"- 'L-

---

r 
-# - t 

l--~/.~ , /. , / 

! i -I.. '- r L 

, -1 
fL ... 
; " I " . ....... · ..... l-i../ I 

206 South Main 
Livingston, Montana 59047 

~6?b 
Ii ['} 

i - .:..;./ - ( , I 

":"!L' ,'t;- '- I 
," ,-~,-.",- ~\,) ,t -J" I / I ~~ 

,I 

I :' ~/ ,- k' 

~ Ii 

" (' -"/ ' 0(:,; t' '-- ; 1-. :/' 

f' , 
, ," L '( / J'; :<. {' '( ,_ " bv/"'j 

/ I I' '-

.it;" r 1 "", ' .. 1 
'" f"," r " .. _ 

.\.'--, 

..... - , - .... 

" ,\L i.. " r \. "1(- './ "'--_ 

l' -
:( ,,/c\. rz: ,7, 

-/ .? L{ ') (" 

/ 

// / J 

,'-;' I .: ;..).. '1 



I 
I 

, .~ 

~'Cy~?V' 
I 

I 
I 

" 

~ 

I 



~ i € A s ~ j/t; Te. s 
OrV //. V. .. 

";i3V-rTf 7-;;,M. STilI( j rf-~ 
p",...,- , 'P ~ t:- (~L U R 



. , 

I"' 

" 

1.;1. 

I:;' 

'-/ 

PEIITIO~ OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to Ju~pcrt Hou;;e I.lill 415 Lll urder lu help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

I 
I HB 415 is \IAn Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The t-Iontana Consumer 

Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients ~ore Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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House Representatives 
Committee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, tbntana 59620 
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PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the tmdersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

lIB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Coomittee on Business and Labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, l-Dntana 59620 

, 

... 

:s 

l ...,. 

t; 

~ 

7-

'3 

cj 

/ c. 

I 

I 

i 

i 



:l 

3 

'1 

-~ 
, 

PETITION OF SUPPORT 

WE, the undersigned, urge you to support House Bill 415 in order to help con­
trol the spiralling costs of health care for older Montanans. 

HB 415 is "An Act Providing That It Is A Violation Of The Montana Consumer 
Protection Act For A Health Care Provider To Charge Medicare Patients More Than 
Approved Medicare Rates For Treatment; And Requiring Posting Of This Law In The 
Place Of Business Of A Health Care Provider." 
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Send petitions to: House Of Representatives 
Ccmnittee on Business and labor 
Capitol Station 
Helena, ~tana 59620 
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Testirrony 
Robert Throssell, Chief Legal Counsel 
State Auditor and Commissioner of insurance 

EXHIBIT ~ J 

DATE J...--lt I] 
HB Lj, __ -

LC 1098/01 

HOUSE BILL NO. 426 

REGULATION OF GOVERNMENTAL INSURANCE PROGRAMS 

The Legislature over the years has created various governmental 
insurance programs administered by state and local 
governments. The one that is in the news is the state fund 
plan of Workers' Compensation Insurance. The state fund plan 
of the Workers' Compensation Insurance is operated in the same 
fashion as an insurance company. An employer obtains coverage 
by paying a premium to the state fund. The other style of 
insurance programs operated by the state are those currently 
used to fund the self-insurance reserve for tort claims and the 
state employees group insurance plan. In these two programs, 
the state creates a reserve or funds the claims that come in. 

As a result of the state of Montana becoming involved in the 
prOVision of insurance benefits, specific acts have been pas seQ 
to create these programs. At times, like the state employees 
group insurance program, the Legislature has specifically 
stated that Title 33, the Insurance Code, will not apply to the 
program. But in the case of Horkers' Compensation and the 
state Self-Insurance Reserve Fund, no specific exclusions were 
provided. The purpose of this HB 426 is to have the 
Legislature clarify if it intends for the Insurance Code to 
apply to these types of prog rams. Th is bill addresses five 
specific governmental insurance programs. 

Section one of HB 426 exempts Workers' Compensation Plan Number 
One, the employer or employers' association self-insurance plan 
and Wo rke rs' Compensat ion Plan Numbe r Th r ee, the sta te plan, 
from regulation by the Insurance Code. While not clearly 
stated in the law, the effect of current law is to exempt them 
from regulation under the Insurance Code. The Horkers' 
compensation law already addresses many of the same areas of 
insurance regulation found in the Insurance Code. In addition 
the Legislature has provided that the Workers' Compensation 
Division oversee the programs. It would be redundant for the 
Insurance Commissioner to oversee an agency of state government 
that is accountable to the Legislature. The enactment of this 
bill will specifically exclude the self-insured and the state 
fund portion of Workers' Compensation Insurance from regulation 
under the Insurance Code. 

Section one of HB 426 also exempts the State Employee Group 
Insurance Program from regulation under the Insurance Code. In 
Section 2-19-812(6), MCA, Chapter 555 of the Laws of 1979, the 
Leg isla tu re p rev ious ly exempted the S ta te Employees Group 
Insurance Program from the provisions of Title 33. By placing 
this exemption in the Insurance Code, the prOVisions of Title 
33 will contain the exemption for easy reference. 

Section one of HB 426 also exempts from the Insurance Code the 
state comprehensive insurance plan under Section 2-9-202, MCA. 
This statute allows the Department of Administration to develop 



EXHiBIT J. / _ 
DATE ,b-)Y li1 
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a self-funded program. The state may elect to purchase 
insurance from an admitted insurance carrier. That carrier 
will be regulated under the provisions of Title 33. If the 
state self-insures, the self insurance plan would not be 
regulated by the Commissioner of Insurance. The Legislature in 
conjunction with the Department of Administration, Tort Claims 
Division, are responsible for administering the program. There 
is no need for another state agency to become involved. 

Section t~o of HB 426 would regulate under the provisions of 
Title 33, insurance programs arranged by political subdivisions 
of this state. Under Section 2-9-211, MCA, political 
subdivisions of this state are given the authority to buy 
insurance or elect to use a deductible or self-insurance plan. 
In addition the law allows them to enter into self-insurance 
plans with other political subdivisions. It is this pooling 
activity the bill would put under the existing insurance 
regulatory laws. 

The concern is that the joint self-insurance plans are not 
reviewed by any regulatory body. These programs are designed 
to act as the first line of insurance protection for the 
public. Someone injured as a result of the negligence of a 
political subdivision must rely on the self-insurance plan for 
payment. It is also important to taxpayers that the plans be 
organized and operated in accordance with sound insurance 
financial requirements. If a self-insurance plan fails, 
taxpayers would be forced to make up the obligations. 

Section two of HB 426 makes the provisions of the Insurance 
Code apply to employee group benefit programs offered by 
political subdivisions of this state. While it is clear the 
Legislature has given the Department of Administration the 
authority to administer a self-funded insurance program for 
state employees, the same authority has not been extended to 
political subdivisions of this state. At least one political 
subdivision has instituted a self-funded program. 

The basic principal of insurance is to spread risk among many 
people. There is the potential danger that the political 
subdivision with a relatively small number of employees could 
be faced '.-I i th a sizable claims. It is essential that any 
program establish and maintain adequate reserves to pay 
cIa ims. Controls are necessa ry to assu re the employees that 
they will receive benefits that are promised. Controls also 
assure that the taxpayers of the political subdivision will not 
be hit with tax levies to make up deficiencies. 

Section t'.-IO of HB 426 will have an impact on the insurance 
programs currently offered by political subdivisions. The 
prog rams \~i 11 have to comply wi th the Insu rance Code. In 
general the requirements mandate that the programs maintain 
adequate reserves to cover anticipated losses. This 
requirement will not let the political subdivision expend the 
reserves for other purposes. If the plan provides for 
reinsurance or excess loss coverage, the financial regulation 
~ill make sure that any such coverage is obtained from reliable 



sources. The cost of this regulation will add to the cost of 
providing the coverage. The question is whether the cost is 
worth the protection afforded by financial regulation. 

The second area of regulation which will apply to the programs 
is the payment of the premium tax. As an insu rer unde r the 
insurance code, contributions to the program would be 
considered premiums. All direct premiums received on risks 
located in the state are subject to the premium tax. The 
levying of the premium tax wi 11 inc rease the cos t of the 
plans. At this time, since the plans are not regulated there 
is no way of estimating the premium tax impact. 

The thi rd .c r i tical a rea that would apply to the pol i ti cal 
subdivisions' plans would be the guaranty fund laws. Inclusion 
under the Insurance Code would provide political subdivisions 
wi th the protect ion of the fund and the respons ibi 1 i ty of 
supporting it. When other insurers are declared insolvent, the 
poli tical subdi visions would be assessed thei r proportional 
share of the money owed to policyholders. If for some reason. 
the political subdivisions plan became insolvent, its 
obligations would be covered by the fund. 

The costs to the plans for belonging to the guaranty funds 
would be those costs associated with paying the assessments. 
In the property and casualty fund, rates can be increased cover 
the assessment. In the life and health fund, an assessment is 
offset against the premium tax obligation. In return for these 
expenses, the policyholders, claimants and the taxpayers would 
receive protection in the event a plan failed. Because the 
costs of participation in the guaranty fund vary from year to 
year, it is impossible to estimate the impact on the plans. 

In summary HE 426 clarifies the law concerning the regulation 
of governmental insurance programs. For sound reasons, those 
insu rance plans al ready being ope ra ted by the s ta te unde r 
direction by this Legislature are exempt from further 
regulation of the Insurance Code. The insurance plans now 
being operated by political subdivisions with no specific 
Legislative guidance are placed under existing insurance 
regulation. There are costs associated with the decision to 
regulate insurance plans operated by the political 
subdivisions. The costs represent the protection afforded the 
policyholders, claimants and taxpayers by having the plans 
operated in accordance with existing insurance law. 



BACKGROUND: 

Liability Risk Retention Act of 1986 
Fact Sheet 

EXHIBIT 2., 3 
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The Product Liability Risk Retention Act of 1981 preempted 
certain state laws that tended to inhibi t the formation of 
liability risk retention groups and purchasing groups for 
purposes of insuring product liabi li ty. The Liabi li ty Risk 
Retention Act of 1986 expands the scope of the 1981 preemption 
to enable risk retention groups and purchasing groups to 
provide not only product liability insurance but all types of 
liability insurance. 

RISK RETENTION GROUPS: 

The state in which a risk retention group is chartered 
retains authority to regulate it while the non-chartering' 
states in which a risk retention group operates have limited 
regulatory authority over it. A non-chartering state has more 
authority to regulate a risk retention under the 1986 Act than 
it had under the 1981 Act. 

A risk retention group must have only members who are 
engaged in businesses or activities similar or related with 
respect to liability by virtue of similar or common business, 
trade, product, services, premises, or operations. A risk 
retention group must be licensed as an insurer under the laws 
of one of the 50 states. The chartering state may regulate the 
formation and operation of a risk retention group. 

A. Laws from which a risk retention group is exempt: 

1. Laws inhibiting the operation of risk retention 
groups 

2. Laws requiring participation in the state guaranty 
fund 

3. Countersignature laws 
4. Laws that discriminate against a risk retention 

groups or its members 

B. Laws with which a state in which a risk retention 
group operates may require the risk retention group 
to comply: 

1. Agent licensing laws 
2. Laws requiring the submission of information (plan 

of operation or feasibility study and annual 
financial statement) 



C. Laws with which ANY state may require a risk retention 
group to comply: 

1. Unfair settlement practice laws 
2. Premium tax laws 
3. MAP and JUA laws 
4. Laws requiring service of process through the 

commissioner of insurance 
5. Examination laws 
6. Orders by the commissioner 
7. Deceptive, false, or fraudulent acts laws 
8. Laws requiring compliance with court injunctions 

regarding hazardous financial condition or 
financial impairment 

9. Laws requiring notice to consumers 

PURCHASING GROUPS: 

Purchasing groups are not an insurer. They can be 
comprised only of members with similar or related liability 
.exposure by virtue of common business, trade, product, 
services, premises, or operations. A purchasing group may be 
domiciled in any state. A purchasing group purchases only for 
its group members and only to cover their similar or related 
liability exposure. 

A. Laws from which a purchasing group is exempt: 

1. Laws prohibiting the establishment of purchasing 
groups 

2. Laws prohibiting the issuance or offer of 
insurance based on loss and expense experience 

3. Laws prohibiting a purchasing group to purchases 
insurance on a group basis 

4. Laws prohibiting a purchasing group from 
purchasing insurance on a group basis if not in 
existence for a minimum period or because a 
member has not belonged to the group for a 
minimum period of time 

5. Laws requiring a purchasing to have a minimum 
number of members, common ownership or 
affiliation, or certain legal £orm 

6. Laws requiring a certain percentage of the members 
of a purchasing group to obtain insurance on a 
group basis 

7. Countersignature laws 
8. Laws discriminating against a purchasing group 



B. Laws with which a state may require a purchasing group 
to comply: 

1. Agent licensing laws 
2. Laws requiring the submission of notice of intent 
3. Laws requiring the purchasing group to designate 

the commissioner of insurance as agent for 
service of process 



PROPOSED AMENDMENTS BY THE STATE AUDITOR 
HOUSE BILL 439--RISK RETENTION GROUPS AND PURCHASING GROUPS 

1. Page 1, lines 17 through 19. 
Strike: subsection (1) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

2. Page 7, line 25. 
Following: "operation" 
S t r i ke : " 0 f " 
Insert: "or" 

3. Page 14, line 14. 
Following: "1986" 
Insert: ", in any state of the United States" 

4. Page 14, line 17. 
Strike: "26" 
Insert: "27" 

5. Page 14, line 19. 
Strike: "26" 
Insert: "27" 

6. Page 14, line 23. 
Strike: "26" 
Insert: "27" 

7. Page 15, line 11. 
Strike: "in which" 
Insert: "where" 

8. Page 15, line 12. 
Strike: "in which" 
Insert: "where" 

9. Page 15, line 18. 
Strike: "[this act]" 
Insert: "this Title" 

10. Page 17. 
Following: line 8. 
Insert: "Section 16. Severability. If a part of this act is 

invalid, all valid parts that are severable from the 
invalid part remain in effect. If a part of this is 
inva 1 id in one or more of its appl icat ions, the pa rt 
remains in effect in all valid applications that are 
severable from the invalid applications." 

Renumber: subsequent sections 
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PROPOSED AMENDMENT BY THE STATE AUDITOR 
HOUSE BILL 433--GENERAL REVISION OF INSURANCE LAWS 

1. Page 
Strike: 
Insert: 

7, line 8. 
"Motor vehicle." 
"Definitions. As used 
following definitions 

2. Page 7. 
Following: line 12 

in [sections 7 through 15], the 
apply: (1)" 

Insert: "(2) "Motor vehicle liability policy" means any 
policy of automobile or motor vehicle insurance 
against liability now or hereafter required under 
Title, 61, chapter 6, parts 1 and 3." 
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HOUSE BILL 433 

Amendment proposed by Randy Gray, lobbyist for State Farm 
and National Association of Independent Insurers (NAIl). 

Section 7 

1. page 7, line 22 

Following: "registered" 

Str ike: "or" 

Insert: "and" 

2. Page 8, line 5 

Following: 

Str ike: 

Inser t: 

"therefrom" 

" " . 
"caused by an accident arising out of the 
operation or use of such vehicle. An 
uninsured motor vehicle is a land motor 
vehicle, neither the ownership, nor the 
maintenance, nor the use of which is 
insured or bonded for bodily injury 
liability at the time of the accident." 



TESTIMONY 

House Bill 440 

Presented by Tanya M. Ask 
Montana Insurance Department 

EXH!BIT A/£ 
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We support this bill and oppose the general use of "defense 
cost within policy limits" provisions since they are not in the 
best interest of the general commercial insurance buying 
consumer. When an insured purchases liability policy limits, 
he or she purchases that much insurance protection. If my 
business purchases liability protection in the amount of $1 
million dollars, and a valid claim is entered against me which 
amounts to $1 million dollars, that claim would now be paid. 
If my policy includes defense wi thin limi ts and the cos,t of the 
defense was $250,000, the $250,000 would apply towards my 
policy limits leaving a balance of $750,000 in the policy for 
claim payment. 

There are certain 'lines where coverage simply does not exist. 
At that point it may be necessary to allow a contract with this 
provision to be offered simply so there is some insurance for 
the insurance buying public. 

The general concept of defense costs within policy limits is 
one the industry through the Insurance Service Office has put 
forth for consideration by all insurance commissioners. The 
proposals have been rejected by those commissioners through 
their national association in December. This provision, which 
was to act as a cost containment mechanism, appears to instead 
become a cost transference to the insured. 

Before such a transference should ever be considered, the 
insured must know he/she is accepting that additional burden. 
The insured must be allowed a reasonable degree of control in 
the defense of the case. The insured must also, through 
reduced premium, be able to share in the cost-containment. 



TESTIMONY 

House Bill 441 
Pro-rata Cancellation of Financed Contract 

Prepared by Tanya Ask 
Montana Insurance Department 

We support this bill. Commercial insurance is not a small 
portion of a business budget, and frequently the premium is 
financed through a premium finance company. If the insured 
misses a payment, the premium finance company, having power of 
attorney, has the right to cancel that contract. This allows 
that cancellation to be pro-rata, the insured pays only for the 
coverage actually received. 



HOUSE BILL 441 

Amendment proposed by Randy Gray, lobbyist for State Farm 
and National Association of Independent Insurers (NAIl). 

Page 2, line 10 

Following: 

S tr i ke: 

Insert: 

"cancelled" 

" " , 

"after its initial term," 



INFORMATION SHEET 

House Bill 414: Immunity for disseminating information about 
an official investigation of insurance or 
reinsurance fraud 

Sponsor: Representative Ron Miller 

I. Background 

The National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC) 
has adopted a Model Immuni ty Act. New York and Texas have 
already adopted the Model Immunity Act and the remaining states 
have agreed to propose similar legislation when each of their 
Legislatures meets. Texas encourages every state to adopt an 
immunity law like HB 414 to facilitate sharing investigative 
reports. The members of the NAIC have unanimously agreed to 
propose immunity laws for that reason. 

II. Purpose 

HB 414 provides immunity from liability to persons who 
furnish information to the commissioner of insurance about any 
known or suspected fraudulent insurance or reinsurance 
transaction and to the commissioner of insurance and her 
employees, who disseminate official investigative reports 
relating to insurance or reinsurance fraud. The purpose of HB 
414 is to facilitate sharing investigative reports among the 
states and to encourage persons harmed by insurance or 
reinsurance fraud to notify the appropriate authorities about 
any known or suspected fraudulent insurance or reinsurance 
transaction. The immunity from liability afforded by HB 414 
applies only if the person disseminating the information about 
insurance or reinsurance fraud acts without malice. In other 
words, a person is immune from liability under HB 414 only if 
he (1) disseminates information about insurance or reinsurance 
fraud; and (2) acts without malice. 

III. Section by Section Explanation 

Subsection (1) of section 1 of HB 414 provides immuni ty 
from liability to a person, employee, or agent of that agent 
who acts without malice in furnishing to the commissioner of 
insurance information relating to any known or suspected 
fraudulent insurance or reinsurance transaction. 

Subsection (2) of section 1 of HB 414 provides immunity 
from liability to the commissioner of insurance and to an 
employee, agent, or designee of the commissioner who acts 
without malice in investigating an allegedly fraudulent 
insurance or reinsurance transaction or in publishing or 
disseminating an official report related to an official 
investigation of insurance or reinsurance fraud. 

Section 4 of HB 414 provides that HB 414 will pass only by 
a vote of two-thirds of the members of each house. 
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BILL NO. HB 415 DATE February 4, 1987 

SPONSOR ____ R_e~p_. __ H_a_r_r_y __ F_r_i_t_z_· __ __ 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FO~ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 
----~~~~~~~-------

HB 415 BILL NO. DATE February 4, 1987 
----------~~~~-------------

SPONSOR _______ R_e_p_o __ H_a_r_r_y __ F_r_i_t_z_ 

-----------------------------~------------------------~--------
NAME ,l(please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. 
HB 440 

DATE February 4, 1987 

SPONSOR Rep. Edward J. Grady 

----------------------------- --------------------------------- -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FO~ 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

____ B_U_S_I_N_E_S_S_AN __ D __ LA.--B-O-R--______ COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. HB 441 DATE ____ F_e_b_r_u_a_r_y ____ 4~,--1-9-8_7------------

SPONSOR Rep. Edward J. Grady 

-----------------------------r------------------------ ~-------- -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS &~D LABOR COMMITTEE ----------------------------
BILL NO. HB 433 DATE Feb. 4, 1987 

SPONSOR Rep. Jack Sands 

-----------------------------~------------------------~--------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS k~D LABOR COMMITTEE 
--~~====~~=----------

BILL NO. HE 426 DATE February 4, 1987 

SPONSOR Rep. Bud Campbell 

-----------------------------~------------------------~--------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-33 



VISITORS' REGISTER 

BUSINESS fu~D LABOR COMMITTEE ------------------------------
BILL NO .. __ H-B __ 4_3_9 ____________ ___ DATE ____ F_e_b_r_u_a_r_y __ 4_, __ 1_9_8_7 __________ __ 

SPONSOR Rep. Edward J. Grady 

-----------------------------~------------------------ --------- -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, AS'K SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FO:R 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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VISITORS' REGISTER 

____ B_U_S_I_N_E_S_S __ M_N_D_LA __ B-O-R----____ COMMITTEE 

BILL NO. HB 414 DATE ____ F_e_b_r_U_a_r_Y __ 4~,--1-9-8-7------------

SPONSOR Rep. Ron Miller 

-----------------------------~------------------------r--------- -------
NAME (please print) REPRESENTING SUPPORT OPPOSE 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 

CS-)) 




